# English as a Second Language

A Directory of ESL/EAL Programs and Services in Selected Urban Centres in Alberta April 2016 to August 2016

Language Assessment, Referral and Counselling Centre LARCC Catholic Social Services

Commissioned by: Language Training Programs Alberta Ministry of Labour The Language Assessment, Referral and Counselling Centre (LARCC) of Catholic Social Services was commissioned by Alberta Ministry of Labour to compile the Directory of ESL/EAL Programs and Services in Selected Urban Centres in Alberta.

This compilation of information was designed to serve as a general guide to ESL programs and services, and should not be considered a fully-authoritative list of programs and services in selected urban centres in Alberta or as an endorsement of the programs and services listed.

## ACKNOWLEDGMENT

Special thanks to the many ESL providers for their prompt response to our request for revisions and updates.

For additional copies, please contact: Catholic Social Services Language Assessment, Referral and Counselling Centre (LARCC) 10709 - 105 Street Edmonton, AB T5H 2X3

www.catholicsocialservices.ab.ca/Content\_Files/Files/ESLdirectory.pdf Phone: (780) 424-3545 Fax: (780) 425-6627

# Table of Contents

ESL Providers and their Contact Information ii
ESL Providers by Page Numbers vii
Language Assessment, Referral and Counselling Centre (LARCC) viii
Immigrant Language and Vocational Assessment-Referral Centre (ILVARC)ix
Southern Alberta Language Assessment Services Ltd. (SALAS)x
Overview of the Canadian Language Benchmarksxi
Definitions/Acronymsxiv
Legend for Abbreviations Used in the Course Listingsxvi
Organizations Providing ESL Programs and Services: At-A-Glance by Page Number xvii
Academic Upgrading/Adult Basic Education1
Computer Classes
Drop-In Classes
Employment Training Programs/Occupation-Specific English Classes
English in the Workplace/English for Trades and Apprenticeships16
General ESL Classes Full Time
General ESL Classes Part Time
LINC Programs
Literacy Classes
ESL for Specific Purposes
Programs Outside Edmonton
Fort McMurray
Lethbridge County
Lethbridge
Medicine Hat
Parkland County103
Red Deer105
Information Form for Changes or Additions

# ESL Providers and their Contact Information

Institution	Mailing Address	Contact Person	Telephone/Fax/Email/Website
	Edmonton Downtown 10010 - 100 St Edmonton, AB T5J 4H5	Audrey Brattberg	T. (780) 424-1144 F. (780) 423-8962 Email: <u>audreyb@academyoflearning.ab.ca</u> Website: <u>www.academyoflearning.ab.ca</u>
Academy of Learning	#115, 3030 - 13 Ave Medicine Hat, AB T1B 1E3	Amelia Meyer	T. (403) 526-5833 F. (403) 526-4376 Email: <u>ameliam@academyoflearning.ab.ca</u> Website: <u>www.academyoflearning.ab.ca</u>
	2965 Bremner Ave Red Deer, AB T4R 1S2	Virginia Walton	T. (403) 347-6676 F. (403) 347-9097 Email: <u>virginiaw@academyoflearning.ab.ca</u> Website: <u>www.academyoflearning.ab.ca</u>
Agape Learning Centre (West Edmonton Christian Assembly)	6315 - 199 Street (West End) Edmonton, AB	Jane R. Solbrekken	T. (780) 489-2579 ext 248 Email: janes@weca.ca Website: www.weca.com
AIC Alberta International College	#307, 10621 - 100 Ave Edmonton, AB T5H 3A3	Augustine Marah	T. (587) 524-5644 F. (587) 524-5645 Email: <u>marukut@gmail.com</u> Website: <u>www.albertainternationalcollege.ca</u>
ASSIST - Community Services Centre	9649 - 105A Ave Edmonton, AB T5H 0M3	Janet Kan/ - Macy Pang	T. (780) 429-3111 ext 325/ ext 320 F. (780) 424-7837 Email: <u>info@assistcsc.org</u> Website: <u>www.assistcsc.org</u>
Athabasca University	Edmonton Learning Centre, Peace Hills Trust Tower 12 <sup>th</sup> Floor, 10011 - 109 St Edmonton, AB T5J 3S8	Michael Volek	T. 1-604-860-4608 / 1-855-223-7218 Email: <u>mvolek@athabascau.ca</u> Website: <u>www.athabascau.ca</u>
Bredin Centre for Learning	Harley Court Building 8 <sup>th</sup> Floor, 10045 - 111 St Edmonton, AB T5K 2M5	Kim Powers	T. (780) 425-3730 F. (780) 426-3709 Email: <u>kim.powers@bredin.ca</u> Website: <u>www.bredin.ca</u>
Candora Society	#262, Abbottsfield Mall 3210 - 118 Ave Edmonton, AB T5W 4W1	Valerie Cudmore	T. (780) 474-5011 ext 114 F. (780) 474-5041 Email: <u>val.cudmore@candorasociety.com</u> Website: <u>www.candorasociety.com</u>

Institution	Mailing Address	<b>Contact Person</b>	Telephone/Fax/Email/Website
Central Alberta Refugee Effort (C.A.R.E.)	#202, 5000 Gaetz Ave Red Deer, AB T4N 6C2	Anna Morgan-Wold	T. (403) 346-8818 ext 244 F. (403) 347-5220 Email: <u>esl@care2centre.ca</u> Website: <u>www.immigrant-centre.ca</u>
Centre for Education & Training	50 Burnhamthorpe Rd. West, Ste. 410 Mississauga, ON L5B 3C2	Adriana Viggiani	T. 1-800-668-1179 ext 1294 Email: <u>lincndhelp@homestudy.ca</u> Website: <u>www.linchsnational.ca</u>
Changing TogetherA Centre for Immigrant Women	McCauley School 3 <sup>rd</sup> Floor, 9538 - 107 Ave Edmonton, AB T5H 0T7	Josephine Pallard	T. (780) 421-0175 F. (780) 426-2225 Email: <u>info@changingtogether.com</u> Website: <u>www.changingtogether.com</u>
Clear Communications	9026 - 58 St Edmonton, AB T6B 1K9	Peggy Kayne	T. (780) 469-2456 F. N/A Email: <u>peggy@talkeasyu.com</u> Website: <u>www.clearcommunications-ab.com</u>
Concordia University of Edmonton	7128 Ada Blvd Edmonton, AB T5B 4E4	Barbara van Ingen	T. (780) 479-9289 F. (780) 378-8460 Email: <u>studentlife@concordia.ab.ca</u> Website: <u>www.international.concordia.ab.ca</u>
County of Lethbridge Literacy Program	Box 1207 2014 - 18 <sup>th</sup> St (Coaldale Library) Coaldale, AB T1M 1N1	Melanie Patenaude	T. (403) 345-6009 F. (403) 345-1342 Email: <u>literacy@communityclasses.ca</u> Website: <u>www.communityclasses.ca</u>
Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange	#428, 10621 - 100 Ave Edmonton, AB T5J 0B3	Anne-Marie Kallal	T. (780) 944-0792 F. (780) 424-3199 Email: <u>info@cci-lex.ca</u> Website: <u>www.cci-lex.ca</u>
Edmonton Catholic Schools, Cardinal Collins	Cardinal Collins LINC Program 3802 - 139 Ave Edmonton, AB T5Y 3E7	Lori Lever	T. (780) 944-2002 ext 4 F. (780) 473-7939 Email: <u>lori.lever@ecsd.net</u> Website: <u>www.ecsd.net</u>
Edmonton Catholic Schools, One WorldOne Centre	12050 - 95A St Edmonton, AB T5G 1R7	Sarah Baskerville	T. (780) 473-2600 F. (780) 473-7939 Email: <u>Sarah.Baskerville@ecsd.net</u> Website: <u>www.linc.ecsd.net</u>

Institution	Mailing Address	Contact Person	Telephone/Fax/Email/Website
Edmonton Catholic Schools, Sacred Heart Centre	Sacred Heart Centre 2 <sup>nd</sup> Floor, 9624 - 108 Ave Edmonton, AB T5H 1A4	Rosemary McMahon	T. (780) 944-2000 ext 348 F. (780) 424-8280 Email: <u>Rosemary.McMahon@ecsd.net</u> Website: <u>www.ecsd.net</u>
Edmonton Catholic Schools, St. Francis Women's LINC	St. Francis of Assisi School 2 <sup>nd</sup> Floor, 6614 - 129 Ave Edmonton, AB T5C 1V7	Kylie Yang	T. (780) 456-1260 F. (780) 406-2001 Email: <u>Kylie.Yang@ecsd.net</u> Website: <u>www.ecsd.net</u>
Edmonton Immigrant Services Association	201, 10720 - 113 St Edmonton, AB T5H 3H8	Christina Nsaliwa/ Adriana Gallo	T. (780) 474-8445 F. (780) 477-0883 Email: <u>info@eisa-edmonton.org</u> Website: <u>www.eisa-edmonton.org</u>
Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers	11713 - 82 St Edmonton, AB T5B 2V9	Zige Tesfaslasie	T. (780) 423-9678 F. (780) 424-7736 Email: <u>esl@emcn.ab.ca</u> Website: <u>www.emcn.ab.ca</u>
Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education	English Language Institute, Metro Annex 8610 - 81 St Edmonton, AB T6C 2V9	Gerald Stobbe	T. (780) 428-1111 F. (780) 421-9773 Email: <u>ESL@epsb.ca</u> Website: <u>www.metrocontinuingeducation.ca</u>
English Training Center	Unit 203 9918 Whyte Ave Edmonton, AB T6E 1Y9	Claudia Elsayed/ Catherine Nemeth	T. (780) 705-0515 F. N/A Email: <u>Info@englishtrainingcenter.ca</u> Website: <u>www.Englishtrainingcenter.ca</u>
ESL Red Deer	Suite 204, 4711 - 51 Ave Red Deer, AB T4N 6H8	Angela Hobbs	T. (403) 350-8709 F. (403) 219-2222 Email: <u>angela@eslreddeer.com</u> Website: <u>www.eslreddeer.com</u>
Flexibility Learning Systems	506 - 4th Ave South Lethbridge, AB T1J 0N5	Elma Guinto	T. (403) 320-2057 F. (403) 320-2093 Email: <u>flexilearning@shaw.ca</u> Website: <u>flexibilitylearning.ca</u>
Global Innovative Campus	10810 - 119 St NW Edmonton, AB T5H 3P2	Gamal Abdelaziz	T. (780) 328-2580 or Toll Free: 1(888) 384-4863 F. 1(888) 849-4871 Email: <u>gamal@gic-edu.com</u> Website: <u>www.gic-edu.com</u>
Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute	Alberta College Campus, Rm 115 10050 MacDonald Drive Edmonton, AB T5J 2B7	RoseMarie Matwie	T. (780) 497-4006 F. (780) 497-4167 Email: <u>esl@macewan.ca</u> Website: <u>www.macewan.ca</u>

Institution	Mailing Address	Contact Person	Telephone/Fax/Email/Website				
Indo-Canadian Women's Association	9342 34 Ave Edmonton, AB T6E 5X8	Tripat Kaur	T. (780) 490-0477 or (780) 462-6924 F. (780) 490-0478 Email: <u>info@icwaedmonton.org</u> Website: <u>www.icwaedmonton.org</u>				
Keyano College	8115 Franklin Ave Fort McMurray, AB T9H 2H7	Glenda Little- Kulai	T. (780) 791-4912 F. (780) 791-4868 Email: <u>continuing@keyano.ca</u> Website: <u>www.keyano.ca/ContinuingEducation</u>				
Leduc Public Library	2 Alexandra Park Leduc, AB T9E 4C4	Holly Lim-Lovatt	T. (780) 986-2637 F. N/A Email: <u>Infodesk@leduclibrary.ca</u> Website: <u>www.leduclibrary.ca</u>				
Lethbridge College, English Language Centre	3000 College Drive S Lethbridge, AB T1K 1L6	Philip Harttrup	T. (403) 320-6444 F. (403) 320-1401 Email: <u>esl@lethbridgecollege.ab.ca</u> Website: <u>www.englishtoo.ca</u>				
Lethbridge Public Library	810 - 5 <sup>th</sup> Ave South Lethbridge, AB T1J 4C4	Lil Radley	T. (403) 380-7323 F. (403) 329-1478 Email: Lillian.Radley@lethlib.ca Website: www.lethlib.ca				
Medicine Hat College	299 College Drive SE Medicine Hat, AB T1A 3Y6	Shalla Shaharyar	T. (403) 504-3622 F. (403) 504-3680 Email: <u>sshaharyar@mhc.ab.ca</u> Website: <u>www.mhc.ab.ca</u>				
NorQuest College LINC Program	Westmount Campus 11140 - 131 St Edmonton, AB T5M 1C1	Ewa Dufrat	T. (780) 644-6700 F. (780) 644-6729 Email: <u>ewa.dufrat@norquest.ca</u> Website: <u>www.norquest.ca</u>				
NorQuest College	Downtown Campus 10215 - 108 St Edmonton, AB T5J 1L6	Lisa Rochman	T. (780) 644-6704 F. (780) 644-6750 Email: <u>lisa.rochman@norquest.ca</u> Website: <u>www.norquest.ca</u>				
Northern Alberta Institute of Technology (NAIT)	W111, 10504 Princess Elizabeth Ave Edmonton, AB T5G 3K4	Crystal Drew	T. (780) 378-5329 F. (780) 471-8993 Email: <u>cdrew@nait.ca</u> Website: <u>www.nait.ca/esl</u>				
Parkland Adult Literacy	Tricala Office NorQuest Campus 3201 - 43 Ave Stony Plain, AB T7Z 1L1	Catherine David	T. (780) 963-7406 F. N/A Email: <u>CDavid@tricala.ca</u> Website: <u>http://www.tricala.ca</u>				

Institution	Mailing Address	Contact Person	Telephone/Fax/Email/Website
Project Adult Literacy Society (PALS)	#41, 9912 - 106 St Edmonton, AB T5K 1C5	ESL Coordinator	T. (780) 424-5514 F. (780) 425-5176 Email: <u>esl.pals@gmail.com</u> Website: <u>www.palsedmonton.ca</u>
Red Deer Public Library	Red Deer Public Library Dawe Branch, 56 Holt St Red Deer, AB T4N 6A6	Lois Prostebby	T. (403) 346-2533 F. (403) 343-2120 Email: <u>lprostebby@rdpl.org</u> Website: <u>www.rdpl.org/adult-literacy</u>
Saamis Immigration Services Association	659 - 3 <sup>rd</sup> St SE Medicine Hat, AB T1A 0H4	Anya Shagin	T. (403) 504-1188 Ext. 108 F. (403) 504-1211 Email: <u>anya@saamisimmigration.ca</u> Website: <u>www.saamisimmigration.ca</u>
Solomon College	#228, 10621 - 100 Ave Edmonton, AB T5J 0B3	Ping Ping Lee/ Ben Lau	T. (780) 431-1515 F. (780) 431-1644 Email: <u>info@solomoncollege.ca</u> Website: <u>www.solomoncollege.ca</u>
University of Alberta, English Language School	Faculty of Extension Enterprise Square 10230 Jasper Ave Edmonton, AB T5J 4P6	Tracey Baron	T. (780) 492-7438 F. (780) 492-0627 Email: <u>tracey.baron@ualberta.ca</u> Website: <u>www.uab.ca/ELS</u>
University of Lethbridge, International	4401 University Drive Lethbridge, AB T1K 3M4	Joanna Waszkiewicz	T. (403) 329-2053 F. (403) 382-7140 Email: joanna.waszkiewicz@uleth.ca Website: <u>http://www.uleth.ca/ics</u>

# **ESL Providers by Page Numbers**

Academy of Learning ii, xvii, xix, 31, 101, 106 Agape Learning Centre (West Edmonton Christian Assembly) ii, xvii, 4, 31 AIC Alberta International College ii, xvii, 2, 5, 24 **ASSIST Community Services Centre** ii, xvii, 40–42, 57–59 Athabasca University ii, xvii, 2-3, 59-60 Bredin Centre for Learning ii, xvii, 12 **Candora Society** ii, xvii, 32 Central Alberta Refugee Effort (C.A.R.E.) iii, xix, 106–107 Centre for Education & Training iii. 42 Changing Together... A Centre for Immigrant Women iii, xvii, 7, 32 **Clear Communications** iii, xvii, 60 Concordia University of Edmonton iii, xvii, 25 County of Lethbridge Literacy Program iii, xix, 93 Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange iii, xvii, 17, 33, 54, 61–64 Edmonton Catholic Schools, Cardinal Collins iii, xvii, 43 Edmonton Catholic Schools, One World...One Centre iii, xvii, 43-44 Edmonton Catholic Schools, Sacred Heart Centre iv, xvii, 44–45 Edmonton Catholic Schools, St. Francis Women's LINC iv, xviii, 46 **Edmonton Immigrant Services Association** iv, xviii, 34–35 Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers iv, xviii, 17, 36-37, 46-50, 65-67 Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education iv, xviii, 26, 50-51, 68-69 **English Training Center** iv, xviii, 70 ESL Red Deer iv, xix, 107 Flexibility Learning Systems iv, xix, 95–96 **Global Innovative Campus** iv, xviii, 13-14, 18, 70-71 Grant MacEwan University iv, xviii, 18, 26–27, 72–74 Indo-Canadian Women's Association v, xviii, 8, 54–55, 74 Keyano College v, xix, 88–91 Leduc Public Library v, xix, 10 Lethbridge College, English Language Centre v, xix, 96–98 Lethbridge Public Library v, xix, 98 Medicine Hat College v, xix, 101 NorQuest College v, xviii, 14-15, 19-22, 27, 37-38, 52, 75-79, 86 Northern Alberta Institute of Technology (NAIT) v, xviii, 28, 79-83 Parkland Adult Literacy v, xix, 104 Project Adult Literacy Society (PALS) vi, xviii, 55, 83 Red Deer Public Library vi, xix, 108 Saamis Immigration Services Association vi, xix, 102 Solomon College vi, xviii, 4, 28, 52, 84 University of Alberta, English Language School vi, xviii, 29, 38, 84 University of Lethbridge, International vi, xix, 99

# Language Assessment, Referral and Counselling Centre (LARCC) Catholic Social Services

## **SERVICES OFFERED:**

- Assessment of newcomers' learning needs, including previous education, work experience, personal goals, and family context.
- Assessment of English language skills, including the administration of Canadian Language Benchmarks assessment tools.
- First language skills evaluation with emphasis on literacy skills.
- Referrals to English as a Second/Alternative Language program, upgrading, short-term skills training, post-secondary/vocational training, college and other educational options.
- Education and career planning, including assistance with goal setting, short and long term planning, information on accreditation procedures, apprenticeship, academic and technical upgrading, employability requirements, job-search and employment programs, professional associations.
- Assistance in accessing educational programs, student financial assistance and other support services.
- Follow-up of clients who received services.
- Workshops and information sessions for professionals and students.
- Bi-annual publication of the "Directory of ESL Programs and Services in Selected Urban Centres in Alberta."

# LARCC

Catholic Social Services 10709 - 105 Street Edmonton, Alberta T5H 2X3

Telephone: (780) 424-3545 Fax: (780) 425-6627 Website: www.catholicsocialservices.ab.ca

# **Office Hours:**

Monday to Friday 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. (evening and weekend appointments by special arrangement) LARCC is funded by Alberta Ministry of Labour and Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada

# Full and Part time staff:

LVA Program Assistant:	Stella Marie Ingente
LINC Intake:	Jean Maniraho
LVA Intake:	Sindujah Ananthakumar
LVA Program Coordinator	Lisa Zhu
LINC Team Leader:	Annette Kreider
LVA Team Leader:	Suman Chand
LINC Assessors:	Rebecca Shittu, Albert Maganaka, Joshua Marshall Amanda Cameron, Philip Zirkwitz
Language and Vocational/	Bason Hoang, Tran Le Tran, Dacey Doyle, Mercy Foerger
<b>Education Counsellors:</b>	Terence Demers, Albert Maganaka, Karen Marke
LARCC Program Manager:	Anita Palen

# Immigrant Language and Vocational Assessment-Referral Centre (ILVARC) A Service of Immigrant Services Calgary

ILVARC is funded by:

Provincial:Government of AlbertaFederal:Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada

Purpose/Target Group(s):

The Centre assists immigrants and refugees to:

- determine their English proficiency and/or their first language literacy
- access language training opportunities and/or
- advance their vocational/career/employability goals and/or
- enhance their educational opportunities and/or
- access support services

In order to accomplish its mission, the Centre also serves the stakeholders and the community by:

- identifying and analyzing clients' needs;
- sharing information;
- referring clients to appropriate language, education, and training programs;
- providing networking/liaison opportunities; and
- conducting workshops

The purpose of the Centre is achieved through the provision of the following services:

- 1. LINC/ESL Eligibility Determination, Assessment and Referral
- 2. First Language Literacy and English Proficiency Assessment
- 3. Educational Planning
- 4. Vocational/Career/Employability Planning
- 5. Follow-up
- 6. Outreach and Liaison

# ILVARC

#1401, 910 - 7<sup>th</sup> Ave SW Calgary, Alberta T2P 3N8

Telephone: (403) 262-2656 Fax: (403) 294-1173 E-mail: <u>ilvarc@immigrantservicescalgary.ca</u> Website: <u>www.immigrantservicescalgary.ca</u>

## **Office Hours:**

Monday - Wednesday 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. Thursday 8:30 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. Friday 8:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. Saturday 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. \*1000 Voices of the Genesis Centre of Community Wellness 7556 Falconridge Boulevard NE, Calgary, Alberta, T3J 0C9 (Thursdays only: 8:30 am - 7:00 pm)

# Southern Alberta Language Assessment Services Ltd. (SALAS) Lethbridge, Alberta

## **SERVICES OFFERED:**

- English language assessments using one of the following assessment tools: CLBA, CLBLA, CLBPT, and the ELTPA
- Providing client portfolios
- Assessing CIC clients, Province of Alberta clients, Canadian citizens, and private company clients
- Assessors: Carol Darmody, B.A., B.Ed. Cheryl Fujikawa, M.Sc. Judith Hasinoff, M.Ed. Sue Mitchell, MCI. Lucelle Prindle, Ph.D. T. Marie Schooten, B.Ed., E.C.E. Diploma
- Recommendations to Language Providers, Employment Services, and other appropriate community agencies.
- Assessments are conducted in Lethbridge, Brooks, and Nanton.

# FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT:

Lucelle Prindle, Ph.D., President Linda Flaman, Client Services Coordinator

# LOCATION:

Network Building #25, 515 Seventh Street South Lethbridge, Alberta T1J 2G8 Phone: (403) 328-4811 Email: <u>salasltd@telus.net</u> www.salasltd.ca

## **ASSESSMENT TIMES:**

Language Assessments are available seven days a week, during business hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday from 8 am to 4 pm or after hours, by appointment.

SALAS is funded by Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada and by Alberta Jobs, Skills, Training and Labour

## Overview of the Canadian Language Benchmarks Descriptors 1 to 8 Note that descriptors for BM 9-12 are not included here.

(The following descriptors are based on the <u>Canadian Language Benchmarks 2000</u> and are quoted from the Canadian Language Benchmarks Assessment, Client Profile Form, 1998, Peel Board of Education, Centre for Language Training and Assessment.)

#### Listening/Speaking Descriptors

#### **Benchmark 1**

Initial competence in basic oral communication. Can follow and respond to simple greetings and instructions. Needs much support from assessor. Struggles to understand instructions. Understands meaning of individual, high-frequency words. No evidence of connected discourse. Has almost no control of basic grammar structures or tenses. Pronunciation difficulties may significantly impede communication. Has very limited vocabulary.

#### **Benchmark 2**

Beginning competence in basic oral communication. Can follow and respond to questions about personal information. Often needs support from assessor. Often struggles to understand instructions. Understands several words or a short sentence. Little evidence of connected discourse. Has little control of basic grammar structures and tenses. Pronunciation difficulties may significantly impede communication. Has limited vocabulary.

#### **Benchmark 3**

Developing competence in basic oral communication. Can take part in short informal conversation about personal experience. Sometimes needs support from assessor. Understands most instructions. Understands most short sentences. Some evidence of connected discourse. Conveys messages using single words and short sentences. Has some control of basic grammar structures and tenses. Pronunciation difficulties may often impede communication. Vocabulary generally adequate for basic oral communication.

#### **Benchmark 4**

Adequate competence in basic oral communication. Can describe the process of obtaining essential goods and services. Needs little support from assessor. Understands instructions. Understands short sentences. Clear evidence of connected discourse. Conveys messages using a variety of short sentences. Has control of basic grammar structures and tenses. Pronunciation difficulties may impede communication. Vocabulary adequate for basic oral communication.

#### Benchmark 5

Can comprehend and relate video-mediated instructions. Understands and uses a variety of sentence structures. Discourse is reasonably fluent. Grammar and pronunciation errors sometimes impede communication. Can comprehend and use a range of common vocabulary.

#### **Benchmark 6**

Can comprehend and relate audio-mediated information. Understands and uses a wide variety of sentence structures. Discourse is reasonably fluent. Grammar and pronunciation errors may sometimes impede communication. Can comprehend and use a range of common and idiomatic language.

#### **Benchmark 7**

Can discuss concrete information on a familiar topic. Comfortably engages in a conversation at a descriptive level. Discourse is fluent. Grammar and pronunciation errors rarely impede communication. Uses an expanded inventory of concrete and idiomatic language.

#### **Benchmark 8**

Can comprehend and synthesize abstract ideas on a familiar topic. Comfortably engages in a conversation at an abstract level. Discourse is fluent. Grammar and pronunciation errors do not impede communication. Uses an expanded inventory of concrete, idiomatic and conceptual language.

### **Reading Descriptors**

#### **Benchmark 1**

Functions minimally in understanding written text. Shows little sight-word recognition except for a small number of familiar words and simple learned phrases in predictable contexts related to immediate needs.

#### **Benchmark 2**

Sight recognition is limited to familiar words related to everyday needs in predictable contexts. Can find specific information, mostly in simple formatted text with clear layout.

#### Benchmark 3

Able to read a simple passage within a familiar, predictable context of daily personal life: simple narrative of routine events (e.g., stories written and read in class); simple descriptive prose about people, places and things; set of instructions.

#### **Benchmark 4**

Able to read a simple 2-3 paragraph passage within a mostly familiar, mostly predictable context of daily life and experience: simple narrative, bibliographical or descriptive prose, set of instructions.

#### **Benchmark 5**

Able to read and understand purpose and general idea in some authentic 2-3 paragraph texts within a mostly familiar, mostly predictable context of daily life and experience. Language is mostly concrete, factual and literal. Some vocabulary items on abstract ideas.

#### **Benchmark 6**

Able to read one page of authentic text, mostly of factual nature. Vocabulary items relate to abstract ideas. Context is familiar, mostly predictable, practical and relevant to daily life and experience.

#### Benchmark 7

Able to read an authentic text of mostly factual, concrete nature with some abstract ideas within a familiar, predictable, mostly practical and relevant context of daily social, educational and work-related life experience.

#### **Benchmark 8**

Able to read authentic texts, mostly of factual nature within an unfamiliar and only partially predictable context of daily social, educational and work-related life experience.

#### Writing Descriptors

#### Benchmark 1

Functions minimally in writing. Writes a small number of familiar words in predictable contexts and copies letters, numbers and short phrases. Writing is characterized by inconsistency and frequent errors.

#### Benchmark 2

Developing some competence in writing. Produces a small number of familiar words and phrases in predictable contexts. Has occasional difficulty with simple structures and limited control of spelling and mechanics.

#### Benchmark 3

Demonstrates adequate competence in performing simple, familiar, personal writing tasks. Has satisfactory control of simple structures, spelling, and mechanics.

#### Benchmark 4

Is competent in performing basic, familiar writing tasks. Composes short messages, notes about personal experience, and fills out simple forms. Has good control of simple structures, spelling, and mechanics.

### Benchmark 5

Competently performs basic, familiar writing tasks, and shows minimal competence on more complex tasks of a business or social nature. Demonstrates ability to write short paragraphs. Has frequent difficulty with complex structures. Spelling and mechanical errors may interfere with comprehensibility.

#### **Benchmark 6**

Developing competence on more complex tasks of a business or social nature. Reproduces information from a visual graphic, completes formatted text of medium complexity, and writes short letters and reports. Has occasional difficulty with complex structures.

#### **Benchmark 7**

Demonstrates adequate competence on writing tasks, which are more complex and demanding. Joins paragraphs into coherent tasks, uses complex structures, and supports main ideas. Has satisfactory control over complex structures, spelling and mechanics.

#### **Benchmark 8**

Demonstrates fluent competence in writing tasks, which are complex and demanding. Writes coherent reports, formal letters and short articles. Links sentences and paragraphs to form coherent text, provides good support for main ideas, and displays an appropriate sense of audience. Has good control over complex structures, spelling, and mechanics.

The Canadian Language Benchmarks 2000 document is available from Citizenship and Immigration Canada (Fax: 613 954 2221). Refer to catalogue C&I-405-09-00.

For further information, visit the Centre for Canadian Language Benchmarks website at www.language.ca or contact LARCC.

\*Column titled "Benchmark Level" refers to Entrance Benchmark Level.

# **Definitions/Acronyms**

ACP	Alberta College of Pharmacists
AHS	Alberta Human Services
APEGGA	Association of Professional Engineers, Geologists, and Geophysicists of Alberta
ASET	Association of Science and Engineering Technology Professionals of Alberta
Bridging Program	Any ESL program that integrates students into a job position or a mainstream study program (e.g. ESL 10c English 10)
CAEL	Canadian Academic English Language Assessment is a standardized test of English in use for academic purposes.
CIC	Citizenship and Immigration Canada
CLB	Canadian Language Benchmarks is a task-based descriptive scale of language proficiency in English as a Second Language, expressed in terms of communicative competence as 12 Benchmarks (reference points). The CLB describes learners' placement on a language continuum from Benchmark 1 to Benchmark 12 in four skills areas (Listening, Speaking, Reading and Writing).
CLBA	Canadian Language Benchmarks Assessment is a task-based assessment instrument designed to determine the English as a Second Language proficiency of adults from Pre-Benchmark to Benchmark 8 in Listening, Speaking, Reading and Writing.
CLBPT	Canadian Language Benchmarks Placement Test is a shorter length task-based assessment instrument designed to determine the English as a Second Language proficiency of adults from Pre-Benchmark to Benchmark 8 in Listening, Speaking, Reading and Writing.
CLBLA	Canadian Language Benchmarks Literacy Assessment is a task-based assessment instrument designed to determine the literacy level of ESL adults with fewer than 6 years of formal education and without significant language training in English.
Contact Provider	Details of information were not available at time of publication. Contact the provider for updated information.
Customized Program	This is a program that is designed for the specific needs and interests of a particular student or group of students, or it is a special interest program that teaches topic-related English.
ECALA	Edmonton Community Adult Learning Association
EI	Employment Insurance
ELTPA	Enhanced Language Training Placement Assessment is a task-based assessment instrument designed to determine English proficiency of adult newcomers (internationally trained professionals and trades people), in Enhanced Language Training programs. The assessment references the Canadian Language Benchmarks and evaluates speaking, listening, reading and writing related to work-readiness settings.

Full-Time Program	Any program with 20 or more hours per week
GED	General Equivalency Diploma
iBT	Internet Based Test
International Student	Non-permanent resident studying in Canada with a student visa
SF Designated	Programs which are designated by Alberta Student Funding. If needed, students may apply for financial assistance through Alberta Student Finance or Alberta Works, which will determine their eligibility to receive such assistance. It is recommended that students apply for financial assistance 6-8 weeks prior to the start date of the program.
TOEFL	Test of English as a Foreign Language
TOEIC	Test of English for International Communication
Tutor-Based Program	A program in which there is a one-to-one tutor-learner match. The level of study is set in accordance to the level of the student. Also called One-to-One Program.
Urban Centre	Any Alberta community with a population of 20,000 or more

# Legend for Abbreviations Used in the Course Listings

The following abbreviations are used at the top left corner of each listing:

ABE	Adult Basic Education
AU	Academic Upgrading
COMP	Computer Classes
CONV	Conversation Classes
CUST	Customized Programs
D-I	Drop-In Classes
EMPL	Employment Training Classes
ETA	English for Trades and Apprenticeships
EWP	English in the Workplace
GEN-F/T	Full Time General ESL Classes
GEN-P/T	Part Time General ESL Classes
GRA	Grammar Classes
G/W	Grammar and/or Writing Classes
LINC	Language Instruction for Newcomers to Canada
LIT	Literacy Classes
OSE	Occupation - Specific English Classes
PRON	Pronunciation Classes
R/V	Reading and/or Vocabulary Classes
R/W	Reading and/or Writing Classes
SPEC	ESL for Specific Purposes
TEST	Test Preparation Classes

Language Assessment, Referral and Counselling Centre (LARCC) (780) 424-3545 Phone: Catholic Social Services (780) 425-6627 Fax: 10709 - 105 Street Edmonton, AB T5H 2X3 AU - Academic Upgrading ETA - English for Trades & Apprenticeships LINC - Language Instruction for Newcomers to Canada ABE - Adult Basic Education EWP - English in the Workplace - Literacy Classes LIT COMP - Computer Classes EMPL - Employment OSE Occupation Specific Classes -- Drop-In Classes - General ESL Classes – Part Time SPEC ESL for Specific Purposes D-I -GEN-P/T - General ESL Classes – Full Time GEN-F/T

# Organizations Providing ESL Programs and Services: At-A-Glance by Page Number

ORGANIZATIONS IN EDMONTON	AU/ABE	СОМР	D-I	EMPL/ OSE	EWP/ ETA	GEN-F/T	GEN- P/T	L] FT	INC PT	LIT	SPEC
Academy of Learning							31				31
Agape Learning Centre (West Edmonton Christian Assembly	4						31				
AIC Alberta International College	2,5					24					24
ASSIST Community Services Centre									40-42		57–59
Athabasca University	2–3										59–60
Bredin Centre for Learning				12							
Candora Society							32				
Changing Together A Centre for Immigrant Women		7					32				
Clear Communications											60
Concordia University of Edmonton						25					
Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange					17		33			54	17, 61–64
Edmonton Catholic Schools, Cardinal Collins									43		
Edmonton Catholic Schools, One WorldOne Centre								43	44		
Edmonton Catholic Schools, Sacred Heart Centre								44–45	45		

ORGANIZATIONS IN EDMONTON	AU/ABE	COMP	D-I	EMPL/ OSE	EWP/ ETA	GEN-F/T	GEN- P/T	LINC FT PT		LIT	SPEC
Edmonton Catholic Schools, St. Francis Women's LINC								46			
Edmonton Immigrant Services Association (EISA)							34–35				
Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers					17		36–37		46–50		65–67
Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education, English Language Institute						26		50–51	51		68–69
English Training Center						70	70				70
Global Innovative Campus				13–14	18						70–71
Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute					18	26–27	27				72–74
Indo-Canadian Women's Association		8								54–55	74
NorQuest College				14–15	19–22	27	37–38	52	52, 86	15	75–79
Northern Alberta Institute of Technology (NAIT)						28	28				79–83
Project Adult Literacy Society (PALS)										55	83
Solomon College	4					28			52		84
University of Alberta, English Language School						29	38				84

ORGANIZATIONS IN OTHER URBAN CENTRES	AU/ABE	COMP	D-I	EMPL/OSE	EWP/ ETA	GEN-F/T	GEN-P/T	LI FT	NC PT	LIT	SPEC
FORT MCMURRAY			1								
Keyano College					88–89		88–89		90		90–91
LEDUC		1	1		1	1	1				L
Leduc Public Library			10								
LETHBRIDGE (COUNTY)		1	I		1		1		1		
County of Lethbridge Literacy Program										93	
LETHBRIDGE			1						1		
Flexibility Learning Systems				95				95	95–96		
Lethbridge College, English Language Centre						96	96	97	97		98
Lethbridge Public Library										100	
University of Lethbridge, International						99	99				
MEDICINE HAT			1					T	1		
Academy of Learning						101	101				101
Medicine Hat College						101	101				
Saamis Immigration Services Association							102	102	102		
PARKLAND COUNTY						-					-
Parkland Adult Literacy	104						104				
RED DEER											
Academy of Learning							106				106
Central Alberta Refugee Effort (C.A.R.E.)							106		107		
ESL Red Deer							107				107
Red Deer Public Library										108	

Academic Upgrading/ Adult Basic Education

AU						
Institution:	AIC Alberta International College					
Name of the Program:	Academic Upgrading - Full Time					
Brief description:	10 0		n will be offered in accordance with the sudies (at the grades 10, 11 & 12 levels).			
Minimum CLB level:	Completion of grade 9Separate classes for different CLB levels:N/ACLB level of the program or of each class:Level 1 to 6					
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous in-take					
Semester dates:	September 3 to December 20, Janu	ary 5 to April 30,	May 2 to August 25			
Days and time:	Monday to Friday					
F/T or P/T	Full Time					
Location:	#307, 10621 - 100 Ave, Edmonton.	AB T5H 3A3				
Contact person:	Augustine Marah					
Telephone:	587-524-5644					
Fax:	587-524-5645					
E-mail:	<u>marukut@gmail.com</u>	Website:	www.albertainternationalcollege.ca			
Student fees:	Please call for details	SF designated:	Pending approval			
Number of seats:	Depends on demand	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Private					
Funded:						

AU					
Institution:	Athabasca University				
Name of the Program:	English Language Proficiency Pro	ogram			
Brief description:	Prepares students for university or college-level courses at institutions teaching English. This program (4 courses) may be eligible for 6 university credits. Books and materials are ncluded in course fee.				
Minimum CLB level:	6	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	5/6; 6; 6/7; 7	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	N/A				
Days and time:	N/A				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Student's home or office through di	stance education			
Contact person:	Michael Volek				
Telephone:	1-604-860-4608 / 1-855-223-7218				
E-mail:	mvolek@athabascau.ca	Website:	www.athabascau.ca		
Student fees:	\$663 per course (AB res)	SF designated:	Yes		
Number of seats:	60	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	Alberta Human Services				

AU			
Institution:	Athabasca University		
Name of the Program:	Integrated ESL Courses: (1) En (2) En	nglish for Academ nglish for Busines	-
Brief description:			a general academic focus or a business ty credits each. Books and materials are
Minimum CLB level:	7	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: Yes
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 6/7
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous		
Semester dates:	N/A		
Days and time:	N/A		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time		
Location:	Student's home or office through d	istance education	
<b>Contact person:</b>	Michael Volek		
Telephone:	1-604-860-4608 / 1-855-223-7218		
E-mail:	mvolek@athabascau.ca	Website:	www.athabascau.ca
Student fees:	\$663 per course (AB res)	SF designated:	Yes
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	N/A
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:	Alberta Human Services (if throug	h English Languag	ge Proficiency Program)

AU				
Institution:	Athabasca University			
Name of the Program:	English Language Skills			
Brief description:	Separate courses in Grammar, Writ 146, and 149) prepare students for l course fee.	<b>U U U</b>		
Minimum CLB level:	5	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	Eng. 140 (6) Eng. 143 (6)
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			Eng. 146 (5)
Semester dates:	N/A			Eng. 149 (5)
Days and time:	N/A			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Student's home or office through di	stance education		
Contact person:	Michael Volek			
Telephone:	1-604-860-4608 / 1-855-223-7218			
E-mail:	mvolek@athabascau.ca	Website:	www.athabascau.ca	
Student fees:	\$663 per course (AB res)	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services (if through	n English Languag	ge Proficiency Program)	

AU						
Institution:	Solomon College					
Name of the Program:	High School Academic Upgrading					
Brief description:		High school (Grade 10-12) academic courses preparing students for post-secondary studies. Special attention is given to improving ESL students' academic performance.				
Minimum CLB level:	6 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes					
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 6–8				
<b>Registration date:</b>	August 1, 2016					
Semester dates:	September 1, 2016 – August 30, 2017					
Days and time:	Monday – Friday					
F/T or P/T:	Full Time					
Location:	#228, 10621 - 100 Avenue, Edmontor	n, AB T5J 0B3				
Contact person:	Ping Ping Lee/ Ben Lau					
Telephone:	(780) 431-1515					
Fax:	(780) 431-1644					
E-mail:	info@solomoncollege.ca	Website:	www.solomoncollege.ca			
Student fees:	Please call for fees	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	20	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Private					
Funded:						

# ABE

Institution:	Agape Learning Centre (West Edmonto	n Christian Assembly)				
Name of the Program:						
Brief description:	The focus of our Program is conversational English but reading vocabulary and grammar are included. There will be lots of time to practice your skills and learn Canadian culture, too. Whatever your faith or status in Canada everyone is welcome!					
Minimum CLB level:	Beginner/ Intermediate / Advanced Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes (We use LINC curriculum)					
<b>Registration date:</b>	They change each term					
Semester dates:	September/ January / April Each term is 10 weeks					
Days and time:	Tuesdays 12:30–2:30 pm Thursdays 12	Tuesdays 12:30–2:30 pm Thursdays 12:30–2:30 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	6315 - 199 Street (West End), West Edmo	nton Christian Assembly				
Contact person:	Jane R. Solbrekken					
Telephone:	780-489-2579 ext 248					
E-mail:	janes@weca.com	janes@weca.com (menu: click on ESL)				
Student fees:	\$75.00 for 10 weeks/ 40 hours SF designated:					
Number of seats:	60 C	hildcare: Yes, \$20.00 for each child per 10 weeks				
Type of organization:	Charity					
Funded:	West Edmonton Christian Assembly (We a	also subsidize tuition for those who have low income)				

Academic Upgrading/Adult Basic Education
--

ABE						
Institution:	AIC Alberta International College					
Name of the Program:	Academic Oriented Bridging (A	OB) Program - F	ull Time			
Brief description:	All the courses in this one year Adult Basic Education program is a condensed version of the grades 7–9 (Junior High School Curriculum) of the Alberta Education Program of Studies. It is a prerequisite for the grade 10 high school program.					
Minimum CLB level:	Completion of grade 6	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: N/A			
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> Level 1 to 6				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous in-take					
Semester dates:	September 3 to December 20, Janua	ary 5 to April 30,	May 2 to August 25			
Days and time:	Monday to Friday					
F/T or P/T	Full Time					
Location:	#307, 10621 - 100 Ave, Edmonton,	AB T5H 3A3				
Contact person:	Augustine Marah					
Telephone:	587-524-5644					
Fax:	587-524-5645					
E-mail:	<u>marukut@gmail.com</u>	Website:	www.albertainternationalcollege.ca			
Student fees:	Please call for details	SF designated:	Pending approval			
Number of seats:	Depends on demand	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Private					
Funded:						

**Computer Classes** 

COMP							
Institution:	Changing Together A Centre for Immigrant Women						
Name of the Program:	Basic Computer Course	Basic Computer Course					
Brief description:	*	A six-week Basic Computer Course for women who have no knowledge of computers, focusing on basic MS Word, Internet and E-mail.					
Minimum CLB level:	3 Separate classes for different CLB levels: N/A CLB level of the program or of each class: N/A						
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous						
Semester dates:	Continuous						
Days and time:	Saturday: 9:30 am – 4:00 pm						
F/T or P/T:	Part Time						
Location:	McCauley School, 3rd Floor, 9538 - 107	Avenue, Edmonte	on, AB T5H 0T7				
Contact person:	Josephine						
Telephone:	(780) 421-0175						
Fax:	(780) 426-2225						
E-mail:	info@changingtogether.com	Website:	www.changingtogether.com				
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No				
Number of seats:	12 per class	Childcare:	No				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit						
Funded:	ECALA, Private Donors and Volunteers	5					

# COMP

Institution:	Changing Together A Centre for Immigrant Women					
Name of the Program:	Intermediate Computer Course					
Brief description:	A six-week Intermediate Computer Course for immigrants who have completed the Basic Computer Course.					
Minimum CLB level:	3	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: N/A			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: $N/A$			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous					
Semester dates:	Continuous					
Days and time:	Saturday: 9:30 am – 4:00 pm					
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	McCauley School, 3 <sup>rd</sup> Floor, 9538 - 107	Avenue, Edmont	on, AB T5H 0T7			
Contact person:	Josephine					
Telephone:	(780) 421-0175					
Fax:	(780) 426-2225					
E-mail:	info@changingtogether.com	Website:	www.changingtogether.com			
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	12 per class	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	ECALA, Private Donors and Volunteers	;				

СОМР							
Institution:	Indo-Canadian Women's Association						
Name of the Program:	Learning Computer Basics and In	Learning Computer Basics and Intermediate Level					
Brief description:	Instruction to Microsoft Office - W	ord, Excel, Interne	et and Email.				
Minimum CLB level:	no particular requirement	no particular requirement Separate classes for different CLB levels: No					
		CLB level of the program or of each class: no particular requirement					
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous						
Semester dates:	Call for information						
Days and time:	Monday, Wednesday and Friday: 5	Monday, Wednesday and Friday: 5:00 pm – 7:00 pm					
F/T or P/T:	Part Time						
Location:	9342 - 34 Avenue, Edmonton, AB	(Indo-Canadian W	omen's Association)				
Contact person:	Jaya Saxena						
Telephone:	(780) 490-0477 or 462-6924						
Fax:	(780) 490-0478						
E-mail:	info@icwaedmonton.org	Website:	www.icwaedmonton.org				
Student fees:	\$20	SF designated:	No				
Number of seats:	9	Childcare:	No				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit						
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learn	ing Association (	ECALA)				

**Drop-In Classes** 

D-I				
Institution:	Leduc Public Library			
Name of the Program:	English as a Second Language Class			
Brief description:	Our ESL classes are intended to teach 4 components of the English Language (speaking, reading, writing and listening) to new Canadians. We also focus on building a community of learners. We expect that our students will also develop friendships within the class.			
Minimum CLB level:	N/A Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> N/A			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Registration is taken care of at the first class attended by the student.			
Semester dates:	Year round classes			
Days and time:	Tuesday/Thursday: 6:30 pm – 8:30 pm Saturday: 10:00 am – 12:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Leduc Public Library, 2 Alexandra Park, Leduc, AB T9E 4C4			
Contact person:	Holly Lim-Lovatt			
Telephone:	(780) 986-2637			
Fax:	N/A			
E-mail:	Infodesk@leduclibrary.ca	Website:	www.leduclibrary.ca	
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	Maximum of 30 students	Childcare:	There is no childcare. Children are welcome but must be	
Type of organization:	Public Library		watched by parent or their caregiver.	
Funded:	Leduc Library			

# **Employment Training Programs/ Occupation-Specific English Classes**

EMPL					
Institution:	Bredin Centre for Learning				
Name of the Program:	International Pharmacy Bridging Program				
Brief description:	This 41-week program is designed to assist internationally trained pharmacists to acquire a license to practice pharmacy in Alberta. In addition to classroom-based instruction, students may engage in 500 hrs of ACP internship experience.				
Minimum CLB level:	7 Se	parate classes for different CLB levels: No			
	CI	LB level of the program or of each class: 7–8			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Throughout the year	Throughout the year			
Semester dates:	Call for details. This program is also offered in Calgary, Alberta.				
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 3:30 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time				
Location:	Harley Court Building 8 <sup>th</sup> Floor, 10045 - 111 Street, Edmonton, AB T5K 2M5 Optima Place, #500, 744 - 4 <sup>th</sup> Avenue, SW, Calgary, AB T2P 3T4				
Contact person:	Kim Powers (Edmonton)	Prakash Aryal (Calgary)			
Telephone:	(780) 425-3730/ Toll Free: 1-877-273-3461	(403) 261-5775 (Calgary)			
Fax:	(780) 426-3709 (Edmonton)	(403) 264-9736 (Calgary)			
E-mail:	kim.powers@bredin.ca (Edmonton)	prakash.aryal@bredin.ca (Calgary)			
Website:	www.bredin.ca				
Student fees:	Tuition Based	SF designated: Yes			
Number of seats:	20	Childcare: No			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Alberta Human Services				

## EMPL

EMPL				
Institution:	Bredin Centre for Learning			
Name of the Program:	1-STEP: Newcomers Settlement Program			
Brief description:	Assist newcomers to make informed decisions about their social and settlement process by providing supports, including information and referrals for basic needs. Workshops on topics including employment, taxes, citizenship, conversation circles, and Immigrant Entrepreneurial Programs.			
Minimum CLB level:	4 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> N/A			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Throughout the year			
Semester dates:	Ongoing			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 3:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	Harley Court Building 9th Floor, 10045 - 111 Street, Edmonton, AB T5K 2M5			
Contact person:	Maria Lewin			
Telephone:	(780) 425-3730/ Toll Free: 1-877-273-3461			
Fax:	(780) 426-3709			
E-mail:	maria.lewin@bredin.ca	Website:	www.bredin.ca	
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	N/A Childcare: No			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada			

Employment Training Programs/Occupation-Specific English Classes

OSE				
Institution:	Global Innovative Campus			
Name of the Program:	ESL for Internationally Edu	cated Professiona	als	
Brief description:	Weekend classes to upgrade E writing.	Weekend classes to upgrade English skills in four areas: listening, speaking, reading, and writing.		
Minimum CLB level:	1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	1–3, 4–6 7–9, 10–12
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing			
Semester dates:	Contact Provider			
Days and time:	Weekends			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	10810 - 119 Street NW, Edmonton, AB T5H 3P2			
Contact person:	Gamal Abdelaziz			
Telephone:	(780) 328-2580 (ext. 111); 1-8	388-384-4863		
Fax:	1-888-849-4871			
E-mail:	gamal@gic-edu.com	Website:	www.gic-edu.com	
Student fees:	Contact Provider	SF designated:		
Number of seats:	15	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:	N/A			

OSE				
Institution:	Global Innovative Campus			
Name of the Program:	Technical Report Writing fo	r Engineers		
Brief description:	The objective of this workshop is to enable participants to recognize the generic features underlying all report structures, structure reports to meet specific reader requirements, and to identify and overcome their own writing issues.			
Minimum CLB level:	6+	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: No	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 6	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing			
Semester dates:	Contact Provider			
Days and time:	Contact Provider			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	10810 - 119 Street NW, Edmo	onton, AB T5H 3	P2 and Calgary Location TBA	
Contact person:	Gamal Abdelaziz			
Telephone:	(780) 328-2580 (ext. 111)			
Fax:	1-888-849-4871			
E-mail:	<u>gamal@gic-edu.com</u>	Website:	www.gic-edu.com	
Student fees:	Contact Provider	SF designated:		
Number of seats:	15	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:	N/A			

OSE				
Institution:	Global Innovative Campus			
Name of the Program:	Technical Presentations for Engineers and Technical Trades			
Brief description:	The objective of this workshop is to enable participants to recognize the features underlying all technical presentations; the importance meeting specific audience requirements, and to identify and overcome their own presentation issues.			
Minimum CLB level:	6+ Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: 6	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing			
Semester dates:	Contact Provider			
Days and time:	Contact Provider			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	10810 - 119 Street NW, Edmonton, AB T5H 3P2 and Calgary Location TBA			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Gamal Abdelaziz			
Telephone:	(780) 328-2580 (ext. 111); 1-888-38	4-4863		
Fax:	1-888-849-4871			
E-mail:	gamal@gic-edu.com	Website:	www.gic-edu.com	
Student fees:	Contact Provider	SF designated:		
Number of seats:	15	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:	N/A			

## OSE

OSE				
Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	Day Home Provider Program			
Brief description:	The Day Home Provider program is a 10-month integrated skills program that focuses on both academic skills and occupational skills through the content of early childhood training. This is a hands-on program where students are immersed in activities and learning outcomes related to child care.			
Minimum CLB level:	4	Separate classes	for different CLB lev	els: No
		CLB level of the	program or of each c	lass: Grade 5 equivalent in R/W
<b>Registration date:</b>	Call for information			
Semester dates:	Fall start			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, Ed	lmonton, AB		
<b>Contact person:</b>	Elaine McPhee			
Telephone:	(780) 644-5806			
Fax:	(780) 644-5866			
E-mail:	elaine.mcphee@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	Call for information	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	24	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services			

Employment Training Programs/Occupation-Specific English Classes

OSE LIT				
Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	Literacy and Essential Skills Pathways			
Brief description:	This program prepares foundational learners to move into employment training programs, further upgrading or work experience-essential skills certification. Tailored to your career goals, current skill sets, and progress, the Literacy and Essential Skills Pathways program focuses on individual learning plans. You will explore career possibilities and work on improving your essential skills in reading, document use, numeracy, writing, oral communication, working with others, thinking skills, digital technologies, and continuous learning, as they apply to your career path.			
Minimum CLB level:	4 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No CLB level of the program or of each class: 4 and Grade Equivalent of 5–8 in reading and writing			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Call for information	Sidde Eq	arvaient of 5° 6 in reading and writing	
Semester dates:	Winter starts			
Days and time:	Call for information			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time			
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, Edmonton, AB			
Contact person:	Elaine McPhee			
Telephone:	(780) 644-5806			
Fax:	(780) 644-5866			
E-mail:	elaine.mcphee@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	Call for information	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	75	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services			

English in the Workplace/English for Trades and Apprenticeships

EWP CONV				
Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange			
Name of the Program:	Communication Skills – Workplace a	nd Professional		
Brief description:	Two levels of classes for newcomers looking to improve their communication skills at work. Students will learn about Canadian workplace culture, practice speaking and listening, and develop workplace reading and writing skills needed for the workplace.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 5	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: Yes	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 4–5; 6+	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous enrollment			
Semester dates:	Check website or contact for information	n.		
Days and time:	Monday/Wednesday, 6:00 – 8:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	The Financial Building, #428, 10621 - 1	00 Avenue, Edmo	onton, AB T5J 0B3	
Contact person:	Administrator			
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792			
Fax:	(780) 424-3199			
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca	
Student fees:	\$480/ 8 weeks + \$25 registration fee	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	12/ class	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-profit			
Funded:	No			

Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for New	comers				
Name of the Program:	English in the Workplace					
Brief description:	Programs are customized to suit the unique needs of individual companies. Suitable for all language levels and work environments from beginners needing basic work-related vocabulary to professionals wanting to improve culturally appropriate professional communication skills. Flexible delivery times and on-site classes are available.					
Minimum CLB level:	Negotiable	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: Yes			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: N/A			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous					
Semester dates:	Negotiable					
Days and time:	Negotiable					
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	On site					
Contact person:	Jacqueline Scott					
Telephone:	(780) 423-9505					
Fax:	(780) 424-7736					
E-mail:	jscott@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca			
Student fees:	Paid by employer	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	As needed					
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	May be eligible for government funding					

EWP				
Institution:	Global Innovative Campus			
Name of the Program:	Workplace Essential Skills for Writte	n Communicatio	on	
Brief description:	The objective of this workshop is to properform the required tasks in their profe		with skills and tools necessary to	
Minimum CLB level:	6+	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: No	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 6+	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing			
Semester dates:	Contact Provider			
Days and time:	Contact Provider			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	10810 - 119 Street NW, Edmonton, AB	T5H 3P2 and Ca	lgary Location TBA	
Contact person:	Gamal Abdelaziz			
Telephone:	(780) 328-2580 (ext 111); 1-888-384-44	863		
Fax:	1-888-849-4871			
E-mail:	gamal@gic-edu.com	Website:	www.gic-edu.com	
Student fees:	Contact Provider	SF designated:		
Number of seats:	15	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:	N/A			

Institution:	Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute			
Name of the Program:	English in the Workplace			
Brief description:	Courses are designed in partnership with needs of employees.	employers to me	eet the English language training	
Minimum CLB level:	N/A	Separate classe	s for different CLB levels: N/A	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: N/A	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing			
Semester dates:	Vary			
Days and time:	Vary			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Vary			
Contact person:	Dorte Weber			
Telephone:	(780) 497-4075			
Fax:	(780) 497-4167			
E-mail:	weberd4@macewan.ca	Website:	www.macewan.ca	
Student fees:	Contract	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	Vary	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:				

EWP				
Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	English in the Workplace			
Brief description:	NorQuest's Workplace Training Team employs customized and responsive programs designed to meet communication challenges presented by an increasingly culturally diverse workforce. A thorough needs assessment combined with practical knowledge of the workplace produces curriculum suitable for a wide range of English language abilities and workplace contexts. Flexible schedules and on site locations can be accommodated.			
Minimum CLB level:	1	-	s for different CLB levels: Yes e program or of each class: 1–12	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Negotiable			
Days and time:	Negotiable			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time or Part Time			
Location:	On site			
Contact person:	Business Development			
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480			
E-mail:	contracttraining@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	Paid by employer	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	Negotiable	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	N/A			

EWF						
Institution:	NorQuest College					
Name of the Program:	<b>Conversation Management</b>	Conversation Management				
Brief description:	Participants develop and practice skills and strategies to increase confidence and appropriateness in spoken communication (e.g., making requests, interrupting, giving and receiving feedback or advice). There is also a focus on how different cultural values influence communication (e.g., direct vs. indirect communication) to improve participants' skills for working on multicultural teams. This course is available in both face-to-face and online modality.					
Minimum CLB level:	4	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: No			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 1–12			
<b>Registration deadline:</b>	Call for information					
Semester dates:	N/A					
Days and time:	Please contact provider for more infor	mation.				
F/T or P/T:	Part time - Continuing Education					
Location:	NorQuest College					
Contact person:	Continuing Education					
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480					
E-mail:	continuingeducation@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca			
Student fees:	\$579 plus GST for online \$425 plus GST for face-to-face	SF designated: Childcare:	No No			
Number of seats:	20					
Type of organization:	Public					
Funded:	N/A					

EWP					
Institution:	NorQuest College				
Name of the Program:	Advanced Conversation Management				
Brief description:	Participants build on the skills they developed in Conversation Management. The course focuses on spoken communication skills that can build credibility and work relationships (e.g., apologies, admitting to errors, complaints, disagreeing). This course is available in a face-to-face modality only.				
Minimum CLB level:	4	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels:	No	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	1–12	
<b>Registration deadline:</b>	Call for information				
Semester dates:	N/A				
Days and time:	Please contact provider for more information	on.			
F/T or P/T:	Part time - Continuing Education				
Location:	NorQuest College				
Contact person:	Continuing Education				
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480				
E-mail:	continuingeducation@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca		
Student fees:	\$425 plus GST	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	20	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	N/A				

EWP					
Institution:	NorQuest College				
Name of the Program:	Business Writing: Mechanics and the Ur	nwritten Rules (2	parts)		
Brief description:	Students will develop the writing skills they need to work effectively in the Canadian multicultural workplace. Students will learn the mechanics of writing and the unwritten cultural rules of business writing that will allow them to communicate effectively and appropriately in the Canadian workplace. This online 21-hour course will develop business writing competencies for multicultural team and organizations. This course is delivered both in a face-to-face and online modality.				
Minimum CLB level:	4 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 1–12			
<b>Registration deadline:</b>	Call for information				
Semester dates:	N/A				
Days and time:	Please contact provider for more information	on.			
F/T or P/T:	Part time - Continuing Education				
Location:	NorQuest College				
<b>Contact person:</b>	Continuing Education				
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480				
E-mail:	continuingeducation@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca		
Student fees:	\$395 plus GST for online delivery	SF designated:	No		
	\$425 plus GST for face-to-face delivery	Childcare:	No		
Number of seats:	20				
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	N/A				

EWP				
Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	Clear Speech			
Brief description:	Participants practice strategies to improve more efficient workplace communication			and
Minimum CLB level:	4	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No	)
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 1–	12
Registration deadline:	Call for information			
Semester dates:	N/A			
Days and time:	Please contact provider for more information	tion.		
F/T or P/T:	Part time - Continuing Education			
Location:	NorQuest College			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Continuing Education			
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480			
E-mail:	continuingeducation@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	\$425 plus GST	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	20	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	N/A			

#### FWD

EWP					
Institution:	NorQuest College				
Name of the Program:	Personal Management in a Multicultur	al Organization			
Brief description:	Participants who take this course will implement their newly-developed communication skills to be more effective with conflict resolution, time and stress management, critical thinking, goal setting etc. and are expected to use communication to achieve innovation and efficiency on multicultural teams. In addition, participants develop intercultural leadership skills by becoming familiar with different leadership styles. This course is delivered in a face-to-face modality only.				
Minimum CLB level:	4	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No		
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 1–12				
Registration deadline:	Call for information				
Semester dates:	N/A				
Days and time:	Please contact provide for more informat	ion.			
F/T or P/T:	Part time - Continuing Education				
Location:	NorQuest College				
Contact person:	Continuing Education				
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480				
E-mail:	continuingeducation@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca		
Student fees:	\$425 plus GST	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	20	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	N/A				

EWP					
Institution:	NorQuest College				
Name of the Program:	Understanding The Canadian We	orkplace			
Brief description:	This course is designed for employees challenged with understanding the Canadian workplace context and expectations. The course focuses on intercultural skills, communication skills and soft skills. Through planned activities, participants will experience the practical applications of what they need to succeed in conversations, which will enhance their ability to communicate in the Canadian multicultural workplace.				
Minimum CLB level:	4 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	4 and up	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Call for details				
Semester dates:	Call for details				
Days and time:	Call for details				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Downtown Campus: 723, 10215 -	108 Street, Edmo	nton, AB		
<b>Contact person:</b>	Business Development				
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480				
E-mail:	contracttraining@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca		
Student fees:	Call for details	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	25	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	None				

### ЕТА

ЕТА					
Institution:	NorQuest College				
Name of the Program:	Apprenticeship Preparation				
Brief description:	This program is designed to prepare you for entry into one of 46 designated trades. You will receive instruction in math, science, computers, employability, and practical trades skills, all of which will prepare you to write the Apprenticeship Entrance Exam for levels 1, 2, 3, 4, or 5. As well, you will complete a work experience component in the area of your chosen trade. In the second semester, you will participate in a work experience component.				
Minimum CLB level:	5	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	No	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: En	Grade 8 equivalent in glish and Math	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Call for information			0	
Semester dates:	Fall starts				
Days and time:	Call for information				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time				
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street,	Edmonton, AB			
Contact person:	Elaine McPhee				
Telephone:	(780) 644-5800				
Fax:	(780) 644-5866				
E-mail:	elaine.mcphee@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca		
Student fees:	Call for information	SF designated:	Yes		
Number of seats:	24	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	Alberta Human Services				

**General ESL Classes Full Time** 

GEN-F/T				
Institution:	AIC Alberta International Colleg	ge		
Name of the Program:	General English as a Second Lan	guage (ESL)		
Brief description:	This English program comprises five ESL levels ranging from Absolute Beginners, Beginners, Intermediate, Advanced and Advanced Grammar and Writing Skills for academic purposes.			
Minimum CLB level:	Placement test	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Yes	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: Level 1 to 6	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous in-take			
Semester dates:	September 3 to December 20, Janu	ary 5 to April 30,	May 2 to August 25	
Days and time:	Monday to Friday			
F/T or P/T	Full Time			
Location:	#307, 10621 - 100 Ave, Edmonton	AB T5H 3A3		
Contact person:	Augustine Marah			
Telephone:	587-524-5644			
Fax:	587-524-5645			
E-mail:	marukut@gmail.com	Website:	www.albertainternationalcollege.ca	
Student fees:	Please call for details	SF designated:	Pending approval	
Number of seats:	Depends on demand	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:				

Institution:	AIC Alberta International Colleg	ge		
Name of the program:	ESL for Labor Force Preparation			
Brief description:	The English as a Second Language for Labor Force Preparation will be geared towards preparing immigrants and new Canadians for whom English is second or third language.			
Minimum CLB level:	Placement test Separate classes for different CLB levels: N/A			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: Level 1 to 6	
Registration date:	Continuous in-take			
Semester dates:	September 3 to December 20, Janu	ary 5 to April 30,	May 2 to August 25	
Days and time:	Monday to Friday			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	#307, 10621 - 100 Ave, Edmonton	AB T5H 3A3		
Contact person:	Augustine Marah			
Telephone:	587-524-5644			
Fax:	587-524-5645			
E-mail:	marukut@gmail.com	Website:	www.albertainternationalcollege.ca	
Student fees:	Please call for details	SF designated:	Pending approval	
Number of seats:	Depends on demand	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:				

GEN-F/T						
Institution:	Concordia University of Edmonton					
Name of the Program:	English for Academic Purposes					
Brief description:	The English for Academic Purposes, accredited by Languages Canada, is a 14 week intensive, non- credit program designed for intermediate to upper-intermediate students who need to improve their English skills for post-secondary education. Successful completion of this course meet the language proficiency requirement at Concordia.					
Minimum CLB level:	4 Separate classes for different CLB levels: N/A					
		<b>CLB</b> level of the program or of each class: N/A				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Call for details					
Semester dates:	January 6 – April 11, 2016					
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday, 20 hours per wee	ek				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time	Full Time				
Location:	Concordia University of Edmonton, 7	128 Ada Boulevar	d, Edmonton, AB T5B 4E4			
Contact person:	Ileana Fernandez					
Telephone:	(780) 378-8440					
Fax:	(780) 378-8460					
E-mail:	ileana.fernandez@concordia.ab.ca	Website:	http://international.concordia.ab.ca/eap/			
Student fees:	Call for details	SF designated:				
Number of seats:	16	Childcare:	N/A			
Type of organization:	University					
Funded:	N/A					

#### GEN-F/T

Institution:	Concordia University of Edmonton			
Name of the Program:	Intensive English Summer Program			
Brief description:	The Intensive English Summer Program (IESP) is a five week intensive and comprehensive summer course designed to provide international newcomers to Canada with a memorable first Canadian experience including cultural activities and a total of 100 instructional hours of English language. A certificate will be issued upon the successful completion of the course. This course enables students, whose first language is other than English to develop English grammar, writing, reading, listening and speaking skills.			
Minimum CLB level:	1 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	
<b>Registration:</b>	Call for details			
Semester dates:	June 27 – July 29, 2016			
Days and time:	4 hours a day, 5 days a week, 5 weeks of classes			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	Concordia University of Edmonton, 7128 Ada Boulevard, Edmonton, AB T5B 4E4			
Contact person:	Marie-Christine Jutras			
Telephone:	(780) 479-9252			
Fax:	(780) 378-8460			
E-mail:	marie-christine.jutras@concordia.ab.ca	Website:	http://international.concordia.ab.ca/iesp/	
Student fees:	Call for details	SF designated:	-	
Number of seats:	Minimum of 5	Childcare:	N/A	
Type of organization:	University			
Funded:	N/A			

GEN-F/T						
Institution:	Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education, English Language Institute					
Name of the Program:	Full-Time Intensive ESL Engli	sh (ESL5D)				
Brief description:	This full-time program offers six levels of English instruction, from CLB 1 to 6. Instruction is based on themes relevant to life in Canada. Learn speaking, reading, writing, listening and study skills. Receive training in employment skills and career planning.					
Minimum CLB level:	Level 1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Ye	es		
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: Le	evel 1 to 6		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact our office at least four months prior to start date					
Semester dates:						
	September 6 – December 16, 2016; January 9 – April 28, 2017					
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:30 pm					
F/T or P/T:	Full Time	Full Time				
Location:	Metro Avonmore, 7835 - 76 Ave	nue NW, Edmonto	on, AB T6C 2N1			
Contact person:	Customer Service					
Telephone:	(780) 428-1111					
Fax:	(780) 428-1112					
E-mail:	esl@epsb.ca	Website:	www.metrocontinuingeducati	ion.ca		
Student fees:	\$2,660 + \$280 materials	SF designated:	Yes			
Number of seats:	15–25 per class	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Public					
Funded:	Alberta Human Services					

#### GEN-F/T

GEN-F/I							
Institution:	Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute						
Name of the Program:	<b>Communication Skills for Heal</b>	Communication Skills for Health Professionals					
Brief description:	CSHP is a unique course for internationally educated health professionals who intend to re- enter the health care field. The course offers instruction targeting health care professionals' interaction with patients and their cultural knowledge of patient care/interaction in the Canadian/Alberta context.						
Minimum CLB level:	S/L: 7 R/W: 6 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No						
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> S/L: 7 R/W: 6						
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing						
Semester dates:	Spring 2016: May 2 – July 22, 2	Spring 2016: May 2 – July 22, 2016					
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 8:00 am – 12:	30 pm					
F/T or P/T:	Full Time						
Location:	Alberta College Campus, 10050	MacDonald Drive	, Edmonton, AB T5J 2B7				
Contact person:	Eaman Mah						
Telephone:	(780) 633-3865						
Fax:	(780) 497-4167						
E-mail:	<u>cshp@macewan.ca</u>	Website:	www.macewan.ca				
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	Yes				
Number of seats:	16 per term	5					
Type of organization:	Public						
Funded:	For Permanent Residents only fur	nded by Immigrat	ion, Refugees and Citizensh	ip Canada			

GEN-F/T				
Institution:	Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute			
Name of the Program:	English as a Second Language (l	ESL)/ English as a	n Additional Language (EA	AL)
Brief description:	Designed for students whose first language is not English and who wish to develop their academic communication in order to re-enter their profession or study in a post-secondary institution. Courses are offered in reading/writing, listening/speaking, pronunciation, computer skills, academic vocabulary, grammar, and research writing. Full time students register in three courses.			
Minimum CLB level:	4 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	4–10
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing			
Semester dates:	Spring 2016: May 2 – August 5, 2	2016		
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: Times Vary			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time			
Location:	Alberta College Campus, 10050 M	IacDonald Drive, E	Edmonton, AB T5J 2B7	
<b>Contact person:</b>	RoseMarie Matwie			
Telephone:	(780) 497-4000			
Fax:	(780) 497-4167			
E-mail:	esl@macewan.ca	Website:	www.macewan.ca/ESL	
Student fees:	Please call for details	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	Depends on demand	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:				

#### GEN-F/T

Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	ESL Intensive			
Brief description:	Learn to communicate with confidence in a variety of situations. Improve your pronunciation, speaking fluently, and grammar. Expand your vocabulary and use of idiomatic language. Develop reading strategies and clear writing skills to prepare for further academic studies or employment. The ESL Intensive program integrates computer instruction into each level. Language instruction prepares you for further education and employment. ESL also offers career specific ESL courses in health and business.			
Minimum CLB level:	4 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			
		CLB level of the	<b>program or of each class:</b> 4, 5, 6, 7, 8	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Fall, Winter, and Spring starts			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time & Part Time			
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, 1	Edmonton, AB		
<b>Contact person:</b>	Maroro Zinyemba			
Telephone:	(780) 644-5883			
Fax:	(780) 644-6750			
E-mail:	Maroro.Zinyemba@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	Call for information	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	300	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services			

GEN-F/T					
Institution:	Northern Alberta Institute of Technology (NAIT)				
Name of the Program:	NAIT English as a Second Langua	NAIT English as a Second Language			
Brief description:	NAIT offers 6 levels of English as a Second Language courses designed to prepare students for entry into programs at NAIT and other institutions. These levels range from courses intended for beginners who have a foundation in English communication to English for Academic Purposes (EAP) courses that concentrate on practicing skills and strategies required in mainstream programs.				
Minimum CLB level:	3 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes				
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 3–9				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Contact provider for start dates for spring, autumn, and winter 15-week terms.				
Days and time:	Monday – Friday				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time				
Location:	W 111, 10504 Princess Elizabeth A	venue, Edmonton	a, AB T5G 2R1		
Contact person:	Stacey Buffie				
Telephone:	(780) 471-7499				
Fax:	(780) 471-8993				
E-mail:	<u>esl@nait.ca</u>	Website:	www.nait.ca/esl		
Student fees:	www.nait.ca/esl	SF designated:	Yes		
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	Alberta Works Grant (Minimum CL	LB Level 5)			

GEN-F/T
---------

GEN-F/I					
Institution:	Solomon College				
Name of the Program:	Integrated ESL				
Brief description:	Intensive ESL training which covers pronunciation, listening comprehension, reading, writing skills, TOEFL preparation and conversational English skills. Program offers 4 Levels from Beginner to Advanced.				
Minimum CLB level:	5 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes				
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 5–8		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Continuous				
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 1:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time				
Location:	#228, 10621 - 100 Avenue, Edmonton, AB T5J 0B3				
Contact person:	Ping Ping Lee/ Ben Lau				
Telephone:	(780) 431-1515				
Fax:	(780) 431-1644				
E-mail:	info@solomoncollege.ca	Website:	www.solomoncollege.ca		
Student fees:	Contact provider	SF designated:	Yes		
Number of seats:	80	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Private				
Funded:	Alberta Human Services				

GEN-F/T				
Institution:	University of Alberta, English Language School			
Name of the Program:	Intensive Day Program (IDP)			
Brief description:	The multiple level day program is a skills necessary to function in acade	•	e students to develop the communicative l, and social settings.	
Minimum CLB level:	1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Yes	
		CLB level of the	<b>e program or of each class:</b> 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider			
Semester dates:	March 7 – April 25, 2016; May 5 – July 5 – August 24, 2016	- June 22, 2016		
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 8:00 am-12:00	pm or 12:30 pm-4	4:30 pm	
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	Enterprise Square, 10230 Jasper Av	venue, Edmonton,	AB (Downtown Campus)	
Contact person:	Tracey Baron			
Telephone:	(780) 492-7438			
Fax:	(780) 492-0627			
E-mail:	elsinfo@ualberta.ca	Website:	www.uab.ca/ELS	
Student fees:	\$2,141	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	18 students per class	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	No			

**General ESL Classes Part Time** 

GEN-P/T ONLINE					
Institution:	Academy of Learning				
Name of the Program:	English Success				
Brief description:	On-line ESL courses with 3 choices: General ESL from Low Beginner to High Advanced, English for Specific Purposes (ESP) including Hospitality, Bar Service, Business IT, Health, Nursing and General and Academic IELTS Test Preparation.				
Minimum CLB level:	2	Separate classe	es for different CLB levels: No		
		CLB level of th	e program or of each class: N/A		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Contact provider				
Days and time:	Online				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Edmonton Downtown: Edmonton City Edmonton West: Callingwood Market				
<b>Contact person:</b>	Audrey Brattberg				
Telephone:	(780) 424-1144				
Fax:	(780) 423-8962				
E-mail:	audreyb@academyoflearning.ab.ca	Website:	www.academyoflearning.ab.ca		
Student fees:	\$375 for 90 days	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Private				
Funded:	None				

GEN-F/I				
Institution:	Agape Learning Centre (West Edmonton Christian Assembly)			
Name of the Program:	English (ESL) Program			
Brief description:	The focus of our Program is conversational English but reading vocabulary and grammar are included. There will be lots of time to practice your skills and learn Canadian culture, too. Whatever your faith or status in Canada everyone is welcome!			
Minimum CLB level:	Beginner/ Intermediate / Advanced (We use LINC curriculum)	Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes		
<b>Registration date:</b>	They change each term			
Semester dates:	September/ January / April Each term	n is 10 weeks		
Days and time:	Tuesdays 12:30 – 2:30 pm Thursdays	s 12:30 – 2:30 pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	6315 - 199 Street (West End), West Edr	nonton Christian Assembly		
Contact person:	Jane R. Solbrekken			
Telephone:	780-489-2579 ext 248			
E-mail:	janes@weca.com	Website:         www.weca.com         (menu: click on ESL)		
Student fees:	\$75.00 for 10 weeks/ 40 hours	SF designated:		
Number of seats:	60	<b>Childcare:</b> Yes, \$20.00 for each child per 10 weeks		
Type of organization:	Charity			
Funded:	West Edmonton Christian Assembly (W	e also subsidize tuition for those who have low income)		

GEN-P/T					
Institution:	The Candora Society of Edmonton				
Name of the Program:	English as an Additional Language				
Brief description:	Beginner and more advanced level English: emphasis on conversation, basic reading and writing for daily life and events.				
Minimum CLB level:	1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No		
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 1–4		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Throughout the year				
Semester dates:	September – July				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Mailing Address:	262, Abbottsfield Mall, 3210 - 118 Aven	ue, Edmonton, Al	B T5W 4W1		
Location:	Rundle Centre, 3315A - 118 Avenue, Edu	monton, AB T5W	/ 4X1		
Contact person:	Instructor				
Telephone:	(780) 474-5011				
Fax:	(780) 474-5041				
E-mail:	val.cudmore@candorasociety.com	Website:	www.candorasociety.com		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:		Childcare:	Yes		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learning A	ssociation (ECAL	A)		

Institution:	Changing Together A Centre f	or Immigrant Wo	men	
	English as a Second Language Program			
Brief description:	Five levels of general ESL including Basic Literacy, Beginner, Intermediate, Advanced and Advanced II concentrating on reading, writing, grammar, speaking and listening.			
Minimum CLB level:	Pre-Benchmark	Separate classes f	for different CLB levels: Yes	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: CLB Levels 1, 2, 3, 4, and	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Throughout the year		Conversation Class	
Semester dates:	January to mid June; September to	mid December		
Days and time:	Monday and Wednesday; Tuesday	and Thursday: 9:0	00 am – 12:00 noon	
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	McCauley School, 3 <sup>rd</sup> Floor, 9538 -	107 Avenue, Edm	onton, AB T5H 0T7	
<b>Contact person:</b>	Josephine			
Telephone:	(780) 421-0175			
Fax:	(780) 426-2225			
E-mail:	info@changingtogether.com	Website:	www.changingtogether.com	
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	17	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	ECALA, Private Donors and Volur	iteers		

GEN-P/T					
Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange				
Name of the Program:	Cultural Connections Institute (CCI) –	General ESL Beginne	er to Advanced Levels		
Brief description:	Integrated skill programs which focus on improving reading, writing, grammar, listening, and speaking skills. Five levels of classes, Beginner to Advanced are taught by ESL instructors. Open to temporary and permanent residents.				
Minimum CLB level:	1 Se	parate classes for differ	ent CLB levels: Yes		
	CI	LB level of the program	or of each class: CLBs 1–7+		
<b>Registration:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	CCI programs run year-round				
Days and time:	Mornings: Mon – Fri: 9:00 am – 12:00 pm Evenings: Mon/Wed or Tues/Thurs: 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm Saturdays: 9:30 am – 3:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100 A	venue, Edmonton, AB	T5J 0B3		
Contact person:	Administrator				
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792	Fax:	(780) 424-3199		
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca		
Student fee:	Mornings:\$570/4 weeks + Registration FeeSF designated:NoEvenings:\$465/8 weeks + Registration FeeChildcare:NoSaturdays:\$685/14 weeks + Registration FeeNoNo				
Number of seats:	Maximum 12/class				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Not funded				

GEN-P/1 Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute The Learni	ng Evolongo			
	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange The Learning Exchange (LEX) – General ESL, Beginner to Advanced Level				
Name of the Program:					
Brief description:	LEX is a continuous enrolment program, with Advanced) taught by volunteer instructors. Op				
Minimum CLB level:	1–2 Separate classes	s for different CLE	B levels:	Yes	
	CLB level of the program or of each class: Beginner (1–2) Intermediate 1 (3–4) Intermediate 2 (4–5)				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			Advanced (5-6+)	
Semester dates:	The LEX program runs year-round except for s	summer break (6 w	/eeks)		
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday: 9:00 am – 12:00 noon; 1 Saturdays: 9:30 am – 3:00 pm	1:00 pm – 4:00 pm	; 6:00 pr	m – 8:00 pm	
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100 Avenue	e, Edmonton, AB	T5J 0B3		
Contact person:	Administrator				
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792	Fax:	(780) 42	24-3199	
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.co	<u>ci-lex.ca</u>	
Student fees:	25 registration + 15 - 25/4 weeks tuition	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	15–18/class	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Program is funded by Alberta Jobs, Skills, Tra	ining and Labour (	no indivi	dual funding)	

GEN-P/T				
Institution:	Edmonton Immigrant Services Association			
Name of the Program:	Adult EAL Level 3/4			
Brief description:	This program is an integrated reading appropriate thematic units.	ng, speaking, liste	ning and writing program with	
Minimum CLB level:	2	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: CLB Level 3/4	
<b>Registration date:</b>	April 5			
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 23, 2016			
Days and time:	Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday	y: 9:30 am − 11:3	0 am	
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Nazarene Church, 10712 - 29 Ave,	Edmonton, AB		
Contact person:	Christina Nsaliwa/ Adriana Gallo			
Telephone:	(780) 474-8445			
Fax:	(780) 477-0883			
E-mail:	info@eisa-edmonton.org	Website:	www.eisa-edmonton.org	
Student fees:	\$60.00 per session	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	8–15	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learn	ing Association (	ECALA)	

Institution:	Edmonton Immigrant Services A	ssociation			
Name of the Program:	Adult EAL Level 3/4				
Brief description:	This program is an integrated reading appropriate thematic units.	This program is an integrated reading, speaking, listening and writing program with appropriate thematic units.			
Minimum CLB level:	2	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels:		
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: CLB Level 3/4		
<b>Registration date:</b>	April 5				
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 23, 2016				
Days and time:	Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday	: 1:00 pm − 3:00	pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Malmo School, 4716 - 115 Street, H	Edmonton, AB			
Contact person:	Christina Nsaliwa/ Adriana Gallo				
Telephone:	(780) 474-8445				
Fax:	(780) 477-0883				
E-mail:	info@eisa-edmonton.org	Website:	www.eisa-edmonton.org		
Student fees:	\$60.00 per session	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	8–15	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learn	ing Association (	ECALA)		

GEN-P/T				
Institution:	Edmonton Immigrant Services Association			
Name of the Program:	Adult EAL Level 4/5			
Brief description:	This program is an integrated reading appropriate thematic units.	ng, speaking, liste	ening and writing program with	
Minimum CLB level:	4	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: CLB Level 4/5	
<b>Registration date:</b>	April 5			
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 23, 2016			
Days and time:	Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday	y: 9:30 am − 11:3	0 pm	
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Malmo School, 4716 - 115 Street, H	Edmonton, AB		
Contact person:	Christina Nsaliwa/ Adriana Gallo			
Telephone:	(780) 474-8445			
Fax:	(780) 477-0883			
E-mail:	info@eisa-edmonton.org	Website:	www.eisa-edmonton.org	
Student fees:	\$60.00 per session	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	8–15	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learn	ing Association (	ECALA)	

Institution:	Edmonton Immigrant Services A	ssociation			
Name of the Program:	Adult EAL Level 4/5				
Brief description:	This program is an integrated readi appropriate thematic units.	This program is an integrated reading, speaking, listening and writing program with			
Minimum CLB level:	4	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:		
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: CLB Level 4/5		
<b>Registration date:</b>	April 5				
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 23, 2016				
Days and time:	Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday	y: 1:00 pm − 3:00	pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Nazarene Church, 10712 - 29 Aven	ue, Edmonton, A	В		
Contact person:	Christina Nsaliwa/ Adriana Gallo				
Telephone:	(780) 474-8445				
Fax:	(780) 477-0883				
E-mail:	info@eisa-edmonton.org	Website:	www.eisa-edmonton.org		
Student fees:	\$60.00 per session	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	8–15	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learn	ing Association (	ECALA)		

GEN-P/T					
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers				
Name of the Program:	Community EAL English Langua	age Class			
Brief description:	The focus of this program is primar grammar are included in the curric	•	l English but reading, vocab	oulary, and	
Minimum CLB level:	Pre-Benchmark	-	of for different CLB levels: e program or of each class:	Multi-level 2 Classes: Beginner & Intermediate	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday)				
Semester dates:	March 7 – April 21, 2016; May 2 -	– June 16, 2016; J	July 4 – August 25, 2016		
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday: 9:00 am – 12	2:00 noon			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	First Baptist Church, 10031 - 109 S	Street, Edmonton,	AB		
Contact person:	Zige Tesfaslasie				
Telephone:	(780) 423-9678				
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	ztesfaslasie@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	According to student's status	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	30–40	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learn Alberta Enterprise and Advanced E	•	ECALA)		

GEN-P/T				
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for	Newcomers		
Name of the Program:	Community EAL English Langua	age Class		
Brief description:	The focus of this program is primar grammar are included in the curricu	•	l English but reading, vocab	oulary, and
Minimum CLB level:	Pre-Benchmark	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels:	Multi-level
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	2 Classes:
				Beginner & Intermediate
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday)			
Semester dates:	March 7 – April 21, 2016; May 2 -	- June 16, 2016; J	July 4 – August 25, 2016	
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday: 1:00 pm – 3:	00 pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	First Baptist Church, 10031 - 109 S	Street, Edmonton,	AB	
Contact person:	Maghan Klettke			
Telephone:	(780) 423-9505			
Fax:	(780) 424-7736			
E-mail:	mklettke@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca	
Student fees:	According to student's status	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	30–40	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learning Association (ECALA)			
	Alberta Enterprise and Advanced E	Education		

GEN-P/T						
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for	Newcomers				
Name of the Program:	Community EAL English Langua	age Class				
Brief description:	The focus of this program is primar grammar are included in the curricu	•	l English but reading, vocab	oulary, and		
Minimum CLB level:	Pre-Benchmark	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	No		
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> Beginner to Intermediate				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous					
Semester dates:	April 12 – June 16, 2016					
Days and time:	Tuesday & Thursday: $9:00 \text{ am} - 1$	1:00 am				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	Ormsby Community Centre, 6250 -	180 Street, Edmo	onton, AB			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Meghan Klettke					
Telephone:	(780) 423-9505					
Fax:	(780) 424-7736					
E-mail:	mklettke@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca			
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	12 Childcare: No					
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learning Association (ECALA) Alberta Enterprise and Advanced Education					

Institution:	NorQuest College					
Name of the Program:	Integrated ESL CLB (Canadian	Integrated ESL CLB (Canadian Language Benchmark) 5–6				
Brief description:	These evening classes improve you	r English reading	, writing, speaking and listening skills.			
Minimum CLB level:	5	5 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes				
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 5/6			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous					
Semester dates:	September–December (Fall) / Janua	ary–April (Winter	r) / May–August (Spring)			
Days and time:	Tuesdays & Thursdays: 6:00 pm –	Tuesdays & Thursdays: 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm (80 hours)				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street,	Edmonton, AB				
Contact person:	Information Desk					
Telephone:	(780) 644-6000					
Fax:	(780) 644-6013					
E-mail:	info@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca			
Student fees:	\$555	SF designated:	Yes			
Number of seats:	25	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Public					
Funded:	Alberta Human Services					

GEN-P/T				
Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	Integrated ESL CLB (Canadian	Language Bench	mark) 7–8	
Brief description:	These evening classes improve you	r English reading	, writing, speaking and lister	ning skills.
Minimum CLB level:	7	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels:	Yes
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	7/8
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	September–December (Fall) / Janua	ary–April (Winter	·) / May–August (Spring)	
Days and time:	Tuesdays & Thursdays: 6:00 pm –	9:00 pm (80 hour	cs)	
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street,	Edmonton, AB		
Contact person:	Information Desk			
Telephone:	(780) 644-6000			
Fax:	(780) 644-6013			
E-mail:	info@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	\$555	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	25	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services			

GEN-P/I						
Institution:	University of Alberta, English Language School					
Name of the Program:	Part-Time Program					
Brief description:	This program offers varying levels students in everyday life as well as		pronunciation, and writing, which can help udies.			
Minimum CLB level:	2	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: Yes			
			e program or of each class: 2-3, 4-5, 6-7			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider					
Semester dates:	Courses begin the 3 <sup>rd</sup> week of March 2016 and 2 <sup>nd</sup> week of May 2016. No classes during the summer. Days and dates vary depending on course. Please contact ELS office for details.					
Days and time:	All classes run from $6:00 \text{ pm} - 9:00$	) pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	Enterprise Square, 10230 Jasper Av	venue, Edmonton,	AB (Downtown Campus)			
Contact person:	Tracey Baron					
Telephone:	(780) 492-7438					
Fax:	(780) 492-0627					
E-mail:	elsinfo@ualberta.ca	Website:	www.uab.ca/ELS			
Student fees:	\$450	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	18 students per class Childcare: No					
Type of organization:	Public					
Funded:	No					

LINC					
Institution:	ASSIST Community Services C	Centre			
Name of the Program:	LINC (Morning - Downtown)				
Brief description:		1 to CLB 4. As w	et Canadian citizens. These part-time ith all LINC, the focus of the three classes		
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Yes		
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> CLB 1; CLB 2 CLB 3–4				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	April 4 – August 19, 2016				
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 12:	00 noon			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	ASSIST Centre, 9649 - 105A Av	enue, Edmonton, A	AB		
<b>Contact person:</b>	Rainy Chen				
Telephone:	(780) 429-3111 ext 310				
Fax:	(780) 424-7837				
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org		
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	12–18/ class Childcare: No				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citize	enship Canada			

LINC						
Institution:	ASSIST Community Services (	Centre				
Name of the Program:	LINC (Afternoon - Downtown)					
Brief description:			et Canadian citizens. This part-time the class is language development and			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:			
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: CLB 1			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous	Continuous				
Semester dates:	April 4 – August 19, 2016					
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 12:30 pm – 3:	30 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	ASSIST Centre, 9649 - 105A Av	enue, Edmonton, A	AB			
Contact person:	Rainy Chen					
Telephone:	(780) 429-3111 ext 310					
Fax:	(780) 424-7837					
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org			
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	12–16 Childcare: No					
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citize	enship Canada				

LINC					
Institution:	ASSIST Community Services Centre (South West)				
Name of the Program:	LINC (Morning - Unit 2, 810 Saddle	back Rd)			
Brief description:	Language instruction for newcomers who are not yet Canadian citizens. These part-time morning classes range from CLB 4–CLB 6. As with all LINC, the focus of these two classes is language development and settlement skills.				
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 3	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	CLB 46	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	April 4 – August 19, 2016				
Days and time:	Monday - Friday: 9:00 am - 12:00 nc	oon			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	ASSIST Centre (SW) Unit 2, 810 Sade	dleback Rd			
Contact person:	Melanie Schleith/ Katy Tong				
Telephone:	(780) 429-3119 ext 434/ (780) 429-31	19 ext 433			
Fax:	(780) 424-7837				
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org		
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	14–20	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship	p Canada			

LINC				
Institution:	ASSIST Community Services Centre (South West)			
Name of the Program:	LINC (Afternoon - Unit 2, 810 Sadd	leback Rd)		
Brief description:	Language instruction for newcomers who are not yet Canadian citizens. These part-time afternoon classes range from CLB 3–CLB 5. As with all LINC, the focus of these two classes is language development and settlement skills.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 2	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	CLB 3–5
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	April 4 – August 19, 2016			
Days and time:	Monday - Friday: 12:30 pm - 3:00 pm	n		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	ASSIST Centre (SW), Unit 2, 810 Sad	dleback Rd		
<b>Contact person:</b>	Melanie Schleith/ Katy Tong			
Telephone:	(780) 429-3119 ext 434/ (780) 429-31	19 ext 433		
Fax:	(780) 424-7837			
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org	
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	14–20	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship	o Canada		

LINC						
Institution:	ASSIST Community Services Centr	ASSIST Community Services Centre (South West)				
Name of the Program:	LINC (Evening - Unit 2, 810 Saddle	back Rd)				
Brief description:	Language instruction for newcomers who are not yet Canadian citizens. These part-time evening classes are CLB 4–CLB 6. As with all LINC, the focus of these classes is language development and settlement skills.					
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 3	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes		
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	CLB 4-6		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous					
Semester dates:	April 4 – June 16, 2016					
Days and time:	Monday, Wednesday, Thursday: 6:30	– 9:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	ASSIST Centre (SW), Unit 2, 810 Sad	ldleback Rd				
Contact person:	Melanie Schleith/ Katy Tong					
Telephone:	(780) 429-3119 ext 434 or (780) 429-3	3119 ext 433				
Fax:	(780) 424-7837					
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org			
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	60 (18–20/class)	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship	p Canada				

## LINC ONLINE

LINC UNLINE					
Institution:	Centre for Education & Training				
Name of the Program:	LINC Home Study				
Brief description:	LINC Home Study is a free program intended to help Permanent Residents and Refugees to learn English in a flexible and convenient format. It is targeted to meet the needs of those living in rural areas or those unable to attend English classes in person. This program is based on the Canadian Language Benchmarks and addresses a broad range of settlement topics. The program is funded by Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada.				
	Students choose between online (computer with internet access) or correspondence (books and CDs) learning options and study independently from home. TESL-certified instructors conduct weekly one-on-one lessons with students using telephone or VoIP. Students complete assignments and receive on-going support and feedback on progress.				
Minimum CLB level:	3, 3, 2, 2 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes				
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous intake of students				
Semester dates:	N/A				
Days and time:	Based on student availability				
F/T or P/T:	N/A				
Location:	Online				
Contact person:	LINC Help Desk				
Telephone:	1-800-668-1179 ext 1294				
E-mail:	lincndhelp@linchomestudy.ca	Website:	www.linchsnational.ca		
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	N/A		
Number of seats:	Based on funding	Childcare:	N/A		
Type of organization:	Non Profit				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizen	ship Canada			

LINC						
Institution:	Edmonton Catholic Schools District, Cardinal Collins					
	Part-Time Evening LINC Program -					
Brief description:	Language instruction levels from CLB	Language instruction levels from CLB 2–CLB 6 (current Canadian resources are used). Other services include computer assisted learning, student counsellor, guest speakers and field trips.				
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 2Separate classes for different CLB levels:YesCLB level of the program or of each class:CLB 2–6					
<b>Registration date:</b>	Monday evenings					
Semester dates:	September 2015 – June 2016 Skill Based Summer Session: July 2016 – August 2016 New students are welcomed throughout the sessions.					
Days and time:	Monday, Wednesday & Thursday even	nings: 6:00 pm –	9:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	Cardinal Collins LINC Program: 3802	2 - 139 Ave., Edm	onton, AB T5Y 3E7			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Lori Lever					
Telephone:	(780) 944-2002 ext. 4					
Fax:	(780) 944-2011					
E-mail:	lori.lever@ecsd.net	Website:	www.ecsd.net			
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	153	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Public					
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship	o Canada				

LINC					
Institution:	Edmonton Catholic Schools, One WorldOne Centre				
Name of the Program:	Full-Time Day LINC Program – One WorldOne Centre LINC Program				
Brief description:	Language instruction levels from CLB 1–CLB 6. Other services include settlement and orientation information; computer assisted learning, guest speakers, field trips, free child care (19 months–5 years old), and a full-time Student Advisor and half-time Career Counsellor on site.				
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Yes		
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: CLB 1–6		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous Intake; call school for mor	e information			
Semester dates:		January 4 – April 29, 2016; May 2 – August 26, 2016 (Preparation days/ No student days may occur late in the first week of each session)			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:45 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time				
Location:	One WorldOne Centre LINC Progra	im: 12050 - 95A	St., Edmonton, AB T5G 1R7		
Contact person:	Karen Ewasiuk				
Telephone:	(780) 473-2600				
Fax:	(780) 473-7939				
E-mail:	karen.ewasiuk@ecsd.net	Website:	www.linc.escd.net		
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	300	Childcare:	61 spaces for		
Type of organization:	Public		children 19 months to 5 years old		
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada				

LINC					
Institution:	Edmonton Catholic Schools, One W	Edmonton Catholic Schools, One WorldOne Centre			
Name of the Program:	Part-Time Evening LINC Program	– One WorldC	Dne Centre LINC Program		
Brief description:	Language instruction levels from CLB services include computer assisted learners				
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1Separate classes for different CLB levels:YesCLB level of the program or of each class:CLB 1–6				
<b>Registration date:</b>	First Monday of each month				
Semester dates:	September 9, 2015 – June 24, 2016 New students are welcomed during the first	September 9, 2015 – June 24, 2016 New students are welcomed during the first day of the first three months of each session.			
Days and time:	Monday, Wednesday & Thursday even	nings: 6:00 pm –	9:00 pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	One WorldOne Centre LINC Progra	ım: 12050 - 95A	St., Edmonton, AB T5G 1R7		
Contact person:	Diana Agudelo-Cruz				
Telephone:	(780) 473-2600				
Fax:	(780) 473-7939				
E-mail:	diana.agudelo-cruz@ecsd.net	Website:	www.linc.ecsd.net		
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	258 approx.	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship	o Canada			

LINC				
Institution:	Edmonton Catholic Schools, Sacred Heart Centre			
Name of the Program:	Sacred Heart Foundations LINC Progra	m (Mornings)		
Brief description:	Language instruction levels for Literacy Foundations to Phase III. Current Canadian resources are used. Other services include settlement and orientation information; computer-assisted learning; free licensed childcare (19 months–5 years old), guest speakers, field trips and a Student Advisor on site.			
Minimum CLB level:	Literacy Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes CLB level of the program or of each class: Literacy Foundations–Phase III			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 12:00 pm			
Semester dates:	January 4 – April 29, 2016; May 2 – Augu	st 26, 2016		
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 8:00 am – 12:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	Sacred Heart Centre, 2 <sup>nd</sup> Floor, 9624 - 108	Ave., Edmonto	n, AB T5H 1A4	
Contact person:	Holly Whitford, Admin Assistant (Main Fle	oor Office)		
Telephone:	(780) 424-1596			
Fax:	(780) 424-8280			
E-mail:	holly.whitford@ecsd.net	Website:	www.ecsd.net	
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated	l: No	
Number of seats:	80–90	Childcare:	Yes (ages 19 months to 5 years old)	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Car	nada		

LINC					
Institution:	Edmonton Catholic Schools, Sacred Heart Centre				
Name of the Program:	Sacred Heart Foundations LINC Progra	m (Afternoons)			
Brief description:	Language instruction levels for Literacy Foundations to Phase III. Current Canadian resources are used. Other services include settlement and orientation information; computer-assisted learning; free licensed childcare (19 months–5 years old), guest speakers, field trips and a Student Advisor on site.				
Minimum CLB level:	Literacy Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes CLB level of the program or of each class: Literacy Foundations–Phase III				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 12:00 pm	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 12:00 pm			
Semester dates:	January 4 – April 29, 2016; May 2 – Augu	st 26, 2016			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 1:00 pm – 5:30 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time				
Location:	Sacred Heart Centre, 2 <sup>nd</sup> Floor, 9624 - 108	Ave., Edmonton	, AB T5H 1A4		
Contact person:	Holly Whitford, Admin Assistant (Main Flo	oor Office)			
Telephone:	(780) 424-1596				
Fax:	(780) 424-8280				
E-mail:	holly.whitford@ecsd.net	Website:	www.ecsd.net		
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	: No		
Number of seats:	80–90	Childcare:	Yes (ages 19 months to 5 years old)		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada				

LINC					
Institution:	Edmonton Catholic Schools, Sacred Heart Centre				
Name of the Program:	Sacred Heart Foundations LINC Program (Evenings)				
Brief description:	Language instruction levels for Literacy Foundations to Phase III. Current Canadian resources are used. Other services include settlement and orientation information; computer-assisted learning, guest speakers, field trips and a Student Advisor on site.				
Minimum CLB level:	Literacy Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes CLB level of the program or of each class: Literacy Foundations–Phase III				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Mondays: 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm				
Semester dates:	September 9, 2015 – June 30, 2016				
Days and time:	Monday, Wednesday & Thursday: 6:00 pt	m–9:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Sacred Heart Centre, 2 <sup>nd</sup> Floor, 9624 - 108	Ave., Edmonton,	AB T5H 1A4		
Contact person:	Stefania Czyczlo (Main Floor Office)				
Telephone:	(780) 424-1596				
Fax:	(780) 424-8280				
E-mail:	stefania.czyczlo@ecsd.net	Website:	www.ecsd.net		
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	80–90	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Ca	nada			

LINC					
Institution:	Edmonton Catholic Schools, St. Francis Women's LINC				
Name of the Program:	St. Francis Women's LINC Program – L	iteracy Focus			
Brief description:	English language instruction for women immigrants only. Other services include settlement and orientation information; guest speakers, field trips, computer-assisted learning; free licensed childcare provided; and a Student Advisor on site to assist with settlement services referrals. Special interest workshops/activities are provided throughout the session and focus on women's needs and wellness.				
Minimum CLB level:		Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Ye	es	
		CLB level of the or of each		se III	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Throughout the year from Monday to Frida	y: 9:00 am – 2:30	0 pm		
Semester dates:	January 4 – April 29, 2016; May 2 – Augu September 5 – December 23, 2016	st 26, 2016			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:45 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time				
Location:	St. Francis of Assisi Elementary School: 2	<sup>nd</sup> Floor, 6614 - 12	9 Ave., Edmonton, AB T5C 1V	√7	
Contact person:	Balasuriya Wijayawickrama				
Telephone:	(780) 456-1260				
Fax:	(780) 406-2001				
E-mail:	Balasuriya.Wijayawickrama@ecsd.net				
Website:	https://www.linc.ecsd.net				
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	60	Childcare:	Yes (19 months to 5 years ol	ld)	
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Car	nada			

Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre fo	r Newcomers (82	2 Street)		
Name of the Program:					
Brief description:	6 Classes: CLB 1–CLB 6. Focus is on language training and skill development to facilitate learners' integration into Canadian society.				
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	CLB 1 to CLB 6	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday	)			
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 4, 2016; July 5 – A	ugust 25/26, 201	6		
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 12:0	0 noon			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	11713 - 82 Street, Edmonton, AB				
<b>Contact person:</b>	Zige Tesfaslasie				
Telephone:	(780) 423-9678				
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	ztesfaslasie@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	80–100	Childcare:	Yes		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citize	nship Canada			

Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre fo	or Newcomers (82	2 Street)		
Name of the Program:	LINC (Afternoon)				
Brief description:	6 Classes: CLB 1–CLB 6. Focus is on language training and skill development to facilitate learners' integration into Canadian society.				
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	CLB 1 to CLB 6	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday	<i>'</i> )			
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 24, 2016; July 4 –	August 25/26, 20	16		
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 1:00 pm – 3:30	) pm			
Location:	11713 - 82 Street, Edmonton, AB				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Contact person:	Zige Tesfaslasie				
Telephone:	(780) 423-9678				
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	ztesfaslasie@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	80–100	Childcare:	Yes		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citize	nship Canada			

LINC					
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers (82 Street)				
Name of the Program:	LINC (Evening)				
Brief description:	6 Classes: CLB 1–CLB 5. Focus is on language training and skill development to facilitate learners' integration into Canadian society.				
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	CLB 1 to CLB 5	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday	)			
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 23, 2016; July 4 –	August 25, 2016			
Days and time:	Mon, Tues, Thurs: 6:00 pm – 9:0	0 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	11713 - 82 Street, Edmonton, AB				
<b>Contact person:</b>	Zige Tesfaslasie				
Telephone:	(780) 423-9678				
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	ztesfaslasie@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	80–100	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citize	nship Canada			

LINC					
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers (Eastwood)				
Name of the Program:	LINC (Morning)				
Brief description:	6 Classes: CLB 1–CLB 6. Focus learners' integration into Canadia		ining and skill developmen	t to facilitate	
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	CLB 1 to CLB 6	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday	7)			
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 24, 2016; July 4 –	August 25/26, 20	16		
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 12:0	00 noon			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	12023 - 81 Street (Eastwood Elen	nentary School)			
Contact person:	Sanaa Sabra				
Telephone:	(780) 945-2295; 780-424-7709 e	xt 501			
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	ssabra@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	80–100	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citize	enship Canada			

LINC					
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers (Eastwood)				
Name of the Program:	LINC (Afternoon)				
Brief description:	6 Classes: CLB 1–CLB 6. Focus learners' integration into Canadia		aining and skill development	to facilitate	
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1 Separate classes for different CLB levels: mostly some split classes				
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	CLB 1 to CLB 6	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday	7)			
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 24, 2016; July 4 –	August 25, 2016			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 1:00 pm – 3:3	0 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	12023 - 81 Street (Eastwood Elen	nentary School)			
Contact person:	Sanaa Sabra				
Telephone:	780) 945-2295; 780-424-7709 ex	t 501			
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	ssabra@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	80–100	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citize	enship Canada			

LINC				
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers (Eastwood)			
Name of the Program:	LINC (Evening)			
Brief description:	6 Classes: CLB 1–CLB 5. Focus is on language training and skill development to facilitate learners' integration into Canadian society.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes		
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> CLB 1 CLB 5		CLB 1 to CLB 5
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday)			
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 23, 2016; July 4 – August 25, 2016			
Days and time:	Mon, Tues, and Thurs: $6:00 \text{ pm} - 9:00 \text{ pm}$			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	12023 - 81 Street (Eastwood Elementary School)			
Contact person:	Sanaa Sabra			
Telephone:	(780) 945-2295; 780-424-7709 ext 501			
Fax:	(780) 424-7736			
E-mail:	ssabra@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca	
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	80–100	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada			

LINC				
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers (Northside)			
Name of the Program:	LINC			
Brief description:	Multi-level ESL class for learners who qualify for LINC. This program provides CLB 1 to CLB 4.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			No
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	CLB 1 to CLB 4
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday)			
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 24, 2016; July 4 – August 25, 2016			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 12:	00 noon		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	18 Capital Centre (Formerly Dickinsfield Mall), 9228 - 144 Avenue, Edmonton, AB			
Contact person:	Randa Baba			
Telephone:	(780) 473-7214			
Fax:	(780) 424-7736			
E-mail:	rbaba@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca	
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	18–24	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada			

LINC Programs

LINC		rograms			
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers (Southside)				
Name of the Program:	LINC for Seniors				
Brief description:	Multi-level ESL class for Senior learners who qualify for LINC. This program provides CLB 1 to CLB 2.				
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes for different CLB levels: Multi-level		Multi-level	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	CLB 1 to CLB 2	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous (Monday to Thursday)				
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 23, 2016; No sum	April 5 – June 23, 2016; No summer class			
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday: 12:30 pm – 3:30 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Ermineskin Community Centre: 2321 - 109 Street, Edmonton, AB				
Contact person:	Zige Tesfaslasie				
Telephone:	(780) 423-9678				
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	ztesfaslasie@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	18–24	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada				

LINC

LINC				
Institution:	Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education, English Language Institute			
Name of the Program:	Full-Time LINC Program (Language Instruction for Newcomers to Canada)			
Brief description:	This full-time program is for all newcomers (permanent residents). Our LINC program ranges from CLB 1 to 5. Students in the LINC program are provided with language training, settlement skills and assistance and orientation to the community and Canadian culture.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes		
		CLB level of the program or of each class: 1 to 5		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	May 2 – August 12, 2016; September 6 – December 16, 2016 January 9 – April 28, 2017			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	Metro Avonmore, 7835 - 76 Avenue NW, Edmonton, AB T6C 2N1			
Contact person:	Customer Service			
Telephone:	(780) 428-1111			
Fax:	(780) 428-1112			
E-mail:	<u>esl@epsb.ca</u>	Website:	www.metrocontinuingeducation.ca	
Student fees:	Free to permanent residents and Convention refugees who are not yet Canadian citizens	SF designated: Childcare:	No No	
Number of seats:	17–25 per class			
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada			

LINC	Line Hogi			
Institution:	Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education, English Language Institute			
Name of the Program:	Full-Time LINC with Child-Minding (Language Instruction for Newcomers to Canada)			
Brief description:	For all newcomers (permanent residents) to Canada. Instruction is offered for CLB 3, 4 and 5. Students in the LINC program are provided with language training, settlement skills and assistance and orientation to the community and Canadian culture. Child-minding is free to students attending the full-time LINC program at McKee.			
Minimum CLB level:	Ready to Study CLB 3	Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes		
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 3–5	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	May 2 – August 12, 2016; September 6 – December 16, 2016 January 9–April 28, 2017			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	McKee School, 10725 - 51 Avenue, Edmonton, AB T6H 0L3 (Southgate Area)			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Receptionist			
Telephone:	(780) 917-5075	Fax:	(780) 465-5157	
E-mail:	<u>esl@epsb.ca</u>	Website:	www.metrocontinuingeducation.ca	
Student fees:	Free to permanent residents and	SF designated:	No	
	Convention refugees who are not yet Canadian citizens.	Childcare:	Yes (ages 19 months to preschool)	
Number of seats:	17–25 per class			
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada			

LINC			
Institution:	Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education, English Language Institute		
Name of the Program:	Part-Time Evening LINC Program, Mill Woods		
	(Language Instruction for Newcomers to Canada)		
Brief description:	This part-time program is for all newcomers (permanent residents) who are unable to attend daytime classes. Our evening LINC program ranges from CLB 1 to 5. Students in the LINC program are provided with language training, settlement skills, and orientation to the community and Canadian culture.		
Minimum CLB level:	1	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: Yes
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 1 to 5
Registration date:	<b>September 12, 2016 ONLY registration is from 6:30–7:15 pm.</b> After September 12, registration is the first Monday of the month from October to April at 5:45–6:15 pm; new students join classes on registration night if there is space.		
Semester dates:	September 12, 2016 – June 15, 2017 (Dates are subject to change)		
Days and time:	Mon, Wed, & Thurs: 6:15 pm – 9:15 pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time		
Location:	J. Percy Page High School, 2707 Mill Woods Rd, Edmonton, AB T6K 4A6		
Contact person:	Customer Service		
Telephone:	(780) 428-1111	Fax:	(780) 428-1112
E-mail:	esl@epsb.ca	Website:	www.metrocontinuingeducation.ca
Student fees:	Free to permanent residents and	SF designated:	No
	Convention refugees who are not yet Canadian citizens	Childcare:	No
Number of seats:	17–22 per class		
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship	Canada	

LINC			
Institution:	NorQuest College		
Name of the Program:	Full Time LINC Westmount Campu Full Time and Part Time LINC Dow		
Brief description:	Built on literacy, building academic skil the same educational background to be LINC Volunteer Course, LINC Blended	ls, and regular stream grouped and learn to	gether. Specialized classes such as
Minimum CLB level:	Pre-Benchmark	Separate classes f	for different CLB levels: Yes
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: CLB 1 to 8
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous		
Semester dates:	Fall, Winter, and Spring starts		
Days and time:	Full Time: Monday–Friday		
	Part Time: Tuesday–Saturday		
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time		
Location:	<b>Full Time:</b> Westmount Campus, 11140 - 131 Street, Edmonton, AB <b>Full Time and Part Time:</b> Downtown Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, Edmonton, AB		
Contact person:	Ewa Dufrat		
Telephone:	(780) 644-6700		
Fax:	(780) 644-6729		
E-mail:	LINC@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca
Student fees:	Free for eligible students	SF designated:	No
Number of seats:	525	Childcare:	No
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenshi	p Canada	

## LINC

Institution:	Solomon College				
Name of the Program:	LINC Program (Saturday)				
Brief description:		This course focuses on language development and settlement skills for immigrants. Special activities include guest speakers and field trips.			
Minimum CLB level:	3	Separate classes f	for different CLB levels: Yes		
		CLB level of the p	program or of each class: Benchmark 4, 5, 6		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Ongoing – the first Saturday of	every month			
Days and time:	Saturday: 9:30 am – 4:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	#228, 10621 - 100 Avenue, Edu	monton, AB			
Contact person:	Ping Ping Lee or Sunny Ip				
Telephone:	(780) 431-1515				
Fax:	(780) 431-1644				
E-mail:	info@solomoncollege.ca	Website:	www.solomon.college.ca		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	80	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Private				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Cit	izenship Canada			

**Literacy Classes** 

LIT				
Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange			
Name of the Program:	The Learning Exchange (LEX) – ESL Literacy			
Brief description:	ESL Literacy focuses on the foundations of reading and writing and is for those students with low or no literacy in their native language. LEX is a continuous enrolment program, open to permanent residents, citizens and refugees.			
Minimum CLB level:	Pre-Benchmark	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	CLB 1
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	The LEX program runs year-round excep	The LEX program runs year-round except for summer break (6 weeks)		
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday: 9:00 am – 12:00 pm or 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100 Avenue, Edmonton, AB T5J 0B3			
Contact person:	Administrator	Administrator		
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792			
Fax:	(780) 424-3199			
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca	
Student fees:	25 registration + 25/4 weeks tuition	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	10/ class	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Program is funded by Alberta Jobs, Skills, Training and Labour (no individual funding)			

Institution:	Indo-Canadian Women's Association			
Name of the Program:	ESL Functional Literacy			
Brief description:	To enable those, who, for any reason, cannot access the LINC program, to function in English at both elementary and intermediate levels, or possibly at an advanced level (depending on the ability of the students).			
Minimum CLB level:	2	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: No	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 3	
<b>Registration:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Call for information			
Days and time:	Saturday: 9:30 am – 2:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Welcome Centre for Immigrants - Tower II Millbourne Shopping Mall (38 Avenue & Millwoods Road)			
Contact person:	Chouaib El Bouhali			
Telephone:	(780) 490-0477 or 462-6924			
Fax:	(780) 490-0478			
E-mail:	info@icwaedmonton.org	Website:	www.icwaedmonton.org	
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learning A	ssociation (ECAL	A)	

LIT					
Institution:	Indo-Canadian Women's Association				
Name of the Program:	Conversational English and Resiliency Skills for Seniors				
Brief description:	The Senior's Conversational English class encourages seniors to improve their daily conversational English in a comfortable environment. Learning is promoted through active classroom participation and field trips which encourage students to access community services.				
Minimum CLB level:	1	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: No		
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 3		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Call for information	Call for information			
Days and time:	Saturday: 10:00 am – 1:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Welcome Centre for Immigrants - Towe (38 Avenue & Millwoods Road)	Welcome Centre for Immigrants - Tower II Millbourne Shopping Mall (38 Avenue & Millwoods Road)			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Farah Fatima				
Telephone:	(780) 490-0477 or 462-6924				
Fax:	(780) 490-0478				
E-mail:	info@icwaedmonton.org	Website:	www.icwaedmonton.org		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learning Association (ECALA)				

LIT					
Institution:	Project Adult Literacy Society (PALS	Project Adult Literacy Society (PALS)			
Name of the Program:	English as a Second Language				
Brief description:		The program is designed to help ESL learners who want to improve English skills. One-to-one tutoring and conversation groups are offered and taught by volunteers.			
Minimum CLB level:	N/A Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes CLB level of the program or of each class: N/A				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Varies: am/pm/weekends				
Days and time:	Varies: am/pm/evenings/weekends	Varies: am/pm/evenings/weekends			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Varies. Most often at the PALS office:	41, 9912 - 106 Str	reet, Edmonton, AB T5K 1C5		
<b>Contact person:</b>	ESL Program Coordinator				
Telephone:	(780) 424-5514				
Fax:	(780) 425-5176				
E-mail:	esl.pals@gmail.com	Website:	www.palsedmonton.ca		
Student fees:	No fee	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	Childcare: Not provided				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	United Way, ECALA, Donations, and I	Fundraisers			

**ESL for Specific Purposes** 

CONV					
Institution:	ASSIST Community Services Centre				
Name of the Program:	Conversation I - "Getting Started	d''			
Brief description:	on communication basics, with a fo	ESL for beginners, for those with little or no knowledge of spoken English. The emphasis is on communication basics, with a focus on listening and speaking skills and comprehensibility on themes of daily living and personal information. Register at ASSIST Centre.			
Minimum CLB level:		1       Separate classes for different CLB levels:       No         CLB level of the program or of each class:       Pre-Benchmark         CLB 1			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	February 27 – June 18, 2016				
Days and time:	Saturday Mornings: 9:00 am – 12:	00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	ASSIST Centre, 9649 - 105A Avenue, Edmonton, AB				
Contact person:	Macy Pang				
Telephone:	(780) 429-3111 ext 320				
Fax:	(780) 424-7837				
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org		
Student fees:	\$30	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	15–20	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learn Innovation and Advanced Education		ALA)		

## CONV

Institution:	ASSIST Community Services Centre			
Name of the Program:	Conversation II – "Everyday English"			
Brief description:	Topic specific, intermediate English course that focuses on communication and building vocabulary and fluency in course themes. The class focuses on communicating in the community on themes important to the students. Register at ASSIST Centre.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 2, 3	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: No	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: CLB 3	3–6
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	February 27 – June 18, 2016	February 27 – June 18, 2016		
Days and time:	Saturday afternoons: 1:00 pm – 4:00 p	om		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	ASSIST Centre (SW), Unit 2, 810 Sad	dleback Rd, Edm	onton, AB	
Contact person:	Macy Pang	Telephone:	(780) 429-3111 ext 320	
	Katy Tong	Telephone:	(780) 429-3119 ext 433	
		Fax:	(780) 424-7837	
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org	
Student fees:	\$30	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	15–20	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learning Association (ECALA) Innovation and Advanced Education			

SPEC				
Institution:	ASSIST Community Services Centre			
Name of the Program:	Citizenship Test Preparation			
Brief description:		This course helps prepare students for the written or computer based Canadian Citizenship test, with practice in test-taking skills, and Canadian facts as well as interview questions.		
Minimum CLB level:	3	Separate classe	s for different CLB levels: No	
		CLB level of th	e program or of each class: CLB 3	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	February 27 – June 18, 2016			
Days and time:	Saturday Mornings: 9:00 am - 12:45	pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	ASSIST Centre (SW), Unit 2, 810 Sa	ddleback Rd, Ed	lmonton, AB	
Contact person:	Macy Pang	<b>Telephone:</b>	(780) 429-3111 ext 320	
	Katy Tong	<b>Telephone:</b>	(780) 429-3119 ext 433	
		Fax:	(780) 424-7837	
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org	
Student fees:	\$30	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	15–20	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learnin Innovation and Advanced Education	ng Association (I	ECALA)	

SPEC				
Institution:	ASSIST Community Services Centre			
Name of the Program:	Health Literacy/ Medical English for Newcomers			
Brief description:	This class focuses on medical terminology, understanding the health system and how to use information and vocabulary when speaking to doctors, emergency personnel and hospital personnel. Practising English through the use of podcasting dialogue.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 3Separate classes for different CLB levels: NoCLB level of the program or of each class: CLB 3/4			
	~ .		te program of of each class. CLD 3/4	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	February 23 – May 31, 2016	February 23 – May 31, 2016		
Days and time:	Tuesday evenings: 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	ASSIST Centre (SW), Unit 2, 810 Sadd	leback Rd, Edmo	onton, AB	
Contact person:	Macy Pang	Telephone:	(780) 429-3111 ext 320	
-	Katy Tong	Telephone:	(780) 429-3119 ext 433	
		Fax:	(780) 424-7837	
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org	
Student fees:	\$30 SF designated: No			
Number of seats:	15–20	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learning A Innovation and Advanced Education	Association (ECA	ALA)	

SPEC				
Institution:	ASSIST Community Services Centre			
Name of the Program:	Podcasting English			
Brief description:	The focus of this class is for students who still require the need for intermediate levels of English instruction and have a difficult time fitting this into schedules during the week. Emphasis will be on speaking and listening using multi-media.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 2/3	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	No
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	CLB 3
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	February 27 – June 18, 2016			
Days and time:	Saturdays: 9:00 am - 12:00 noon			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	ASSIST Centre (SW), Unit 2, 810 Saddle	back Rd, Edmonte	on, AB	
Contact person:	Macy Pang (DT)	Telephone:	(780) 429-3111 ext 320	
	Katy Tong (SW)	Telephone:	(780) 429-3119 ext 433	
		Fax:	(780) 424-7837	
E-mail:	info@assistcsc.org	Website:	www.assistcsc.org	
Student fees:	\$30	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	15–20	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learning A Innovation and Advanced Education	ssociation (ECAL	A)	

#### R/W

R/ W				
Institution:	Athabasca University			
Name of the Program:	Integrated ESL Courses: (1) Engl 177 - English for Academic Purposes (2) Engl 189 - English for Business			
Brief description:	Prepares students for university entrance with either a general academic focus or a business focus. These courses may be available for 3 university credits each. Distance education means that instruction is individualized. Books and materials are included in course fee.			
Minimum CLB level:	7	Separate classe	s for different CLB levels: Yes	
		CLB level of th	e program or of each class: 6/7	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	N/A			
Days and time:	N/A			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Student's home or office through dista	nce education		
Contact person:	Michael Volek			
Telephone:	1-604-860-4608 / 1-855-223-7218			
E-mail:	mvolek@athabascau.ca	Website:	www.athabascau.ca	
Student fees:	\$663 per course (AB res)	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services (if through E	nglish Language P	roficiency Program)	

GRA				
Institution:	Athabasca University			
Name of the Program:	Grammar			
Brief description:	English 140 is an advanced, comprehensive grammar review course that focuses on correct usage in speaking and writing. Distance education means that instruction is individualized. Books and materials are included in course fee.			
Minimum CLB level:	6 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			
		CLB level of th	e program or of each class:	6
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	N/A			
Days and time:	N/A			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Student's home or office through distan	ce education		
Contact person:	Michael Volek			
Telephone:	1-604-860-4608 / 1-855-223-7218			
E-mail:	mvolek@athabascau.ca	Website:	www.athabascau.ca	
Student fees:	\$663 per course (AB res)	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services (if through En	glish Language P	roficiency Program)	

Institution:	Clear Communications			
Name of the Program:	English Accent and Pronunciation			
Brief description:	Fast paced and effective. Small classes. "Canadianize" how you speak English. Learn the 'tricks' to speaking English sounds and to be accurate, friendly and professional. Eliminate the misunderstandings, increase job opportunities and your confidence.			
Minimum CLB level:	6	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: 6+	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Throughout the year			
Semester dates:	N/A			
Days and time:	12 sessions: 6:30 pm – 8:30 pm or as negotiated			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	TBA			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Peggy Kayne			
Telephone:	(780) 469-2456			
Fax:	N/A			
E-mail:	peggy@talkeasyu.com	Website:	www.clearcommunications-ab.com	
Student fees:	\$500.00	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	6	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:	Not government funded			

TEST			
Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange		
Name of the Program:	Cultural Connections Institute (CCI) –	IELTS Academ	nic - Intensive Test Preparation
Brief description:	An intensive course to prepare for Academic IELTS. Students learn tests strategies for all skill areas and practice them in class. Grammar & vocabulary are taught in the context of the test.		
Minimum CLB level:	5	Separate classe	es for different CLB levels: No
		CLB level of th	e program or of each class: CLB 5+
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous		
Semester dates:	8-10 week course offered 5-6 times/year;	check website of	r contact school for start dates
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday: 1:00 – 3:00 pm; Tuesday & Thursday: 6:00 – 9:00 pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time		
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100 Avenue, Edmonton, AB T5J 0B3		
Contact person:	Administrator		
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792		
Fax:	(780) 424-3199		
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca
Student fees:	Days: \$865/8 weeks + Registration	SF designated:	No
	Evenings: \$810/10 weeks + Registration	Childcare:	No
	*Discounts for permanent residents and citize	ns	
Number of seats:	Maximum 10/ class		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit		
Funded:	Not funded		

## CONV

Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The l	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange				
Name of the Program:	Cultural Connections Institute (CCI) – Communication Skills					
Brief description:	This class is designed to help students use the English language skills they have been studying and runs at multiple levels. How to initiate a conversation, idioms, slang, phrasal verbs and speech patterns are all part of a fun, participative, learning atmosphere. Open to temporary and permanent residents.					
Minimum CLB level:	2	2 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes				
				2–3, 3–4 4–5, 6–7		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous					
Semester dates:	CCI programs run year-round	CCI programs run year-round				
Days and time:	Two Afternoons per week: $1:00 - 3:30$	Two Afternoons per week: 1:00 – 3:30 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time	Part Time				
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100	Avenue, Edmontor	n, AB T5J 0B3			
Contact person:	Administrator					
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792					
Fax:	(780) 424-3199					
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca			
Student fees:	\$260/ 4 week period + 25 registration	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	Maximum 12/ class	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	Not funded					

CONV						
Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange					
Name of the Program:	The Learning Exchange – Speak Up					
Brief description:	Conversation skills, natural expressions and speech patterns are all a part of a fun, participative learning atmosphere! No books, just conversation. Beginner to Advanced levels. Taught by volunteer instructors. Open only to permanent residents, citizens and refugees.					
Minimum CLB level:	1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes		
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 1–2, 3–4 4–5, 5+					
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous					
Semester dates:	10 week terms: January–March; April–June; September–November					
Days and time:	Fridays: 10:00 am – 12:00 pm (sometimes offered Friday: 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm)					
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100	Avenue, Edmonto	on, AB T5J 0B3			
Contact person:	Administrator					
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792					
Fax:	(780) 424-3199					
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca			
Student fees:	\$25 initial registration + \$25/ 10 weeks	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	15	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	Alberta Jobs, Skills, Training and Labou	r		Alberta Jobs, Skills, Training and Labour		

#### PRON

Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange				
Name of the Program:					
Brief description:	This one-hour class focuses on developing clear pronunciation and diction, focusing on individual sounds, as well as intonation and rhythm patterns. Taught by a volunteer instructor. Open only to permanent residents, citizens and refugees.				
Minimum CLB level:	4	Separate classes f	or different CLB levels: No		
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 4 or higher			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	10 week terms: January–March; April–June; September–November				
Days and time:	Fridays: 2:30 pm – 4:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100 Avenue, Edmonton, AB T5J 0B3				
Contact person:	Administrator				
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792				
Fax:	(780) 424-3199				
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca		
Student fees:	\$25 initial registration + \$25/10 weeks				
Number of seats:	15	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Alberta Jobs, Skills, Training and Labou	r			

R/W						
Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange					
Name of the Program:	The Learning Exchange – Write On					
Brief description:	This two-hour class focuses on developing students' writing skills, from basic sentences to paragraphs to short essays, depending on their level. Taught by volunteer instructors. Open only to permanent residents, citizens and refugees.					
Minimum CLB level:	2	2 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes				
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 1–2, 3–5 5+					
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous					
Semester dates:	10 week terms: January-March; April-	June; September	-November			
Days and time:	Fridays: 12:30 pm – 2:30 pm (sometime	Fridays: 12:30 pm – 2:30 pm (sometimes offered Friday: 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm)				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time	Part Time				
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100 A	venue, Edmonto	n, AB T5J 0B3			
Contact person:	Administrator					
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792					
Fax:	(780) 424-3199					
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca			
Student fees:	\$25 initial registration + \$25/ 10 weeks	\$25 initial registration + \$25/10 weeks SF designated: No				
Number of seats:	15	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	Alberta Jobs, Skills, Training and Labou	r				

Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange				
Name of the Program:	Cultural Connections Institute (CCI) – Read and Write for Success				
Brief description:	An intensive class focused on reading and writing skills needed for academic and professional success. Intermediate level students focus on reading comprehension and paragraph-writing skills; while Advanced students focus on different writing forms, essays and academic vocabulary.				
Minimum CLB level:	3 in reading & writing Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes				
	CI	B level of the progra	m or of each class:	3–4; 5+	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	CCI programs run year-round				
Days and time:	Mondays & Wednesdays: 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100 Av	enue, Edmonton, AB	T5J 0B3		
Contact person:	Administrator				
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792				
Fax:	(780) 424-3199				
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website	www.cci-lex.ca		
Student fees:	\$260/ 4 weeks + \$25 registration fee				
	*Discounts for permanent residents and citizer	s Childcare:	No		
Number of seats:	12				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	N/A				

PRON				
Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange			
Name of the Program:	Cultural Connections Institute (CCI) – Pre	cise Pronunciatio	n	
Brief description:	This 12-week course is designed to help students improve their pronunciation by targeting individual speech difficulties, as well as focusing on intonation, rhythm and stress. Students are required to complete daily homework exercises and will require access to the internet.			
Minimum CLB level:	5 Separ	ate classes for diff	ferent CLB levels: No	
	CLB	level of the progra	m or of each class: 5 or higher	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider			
Semester dates:	12 week sessions – 3 times/year; check webs	12 week sessions – 3 times/year; check website or contact school for start dates		
Days and time:	Tuesday & Thursday: 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time	Part Time		
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100 Aven	ue, Edmonton, AB	3 T5J 0B3	
<b>Contact person:</b>	Administrator			
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792			
Fax:	(780) 424-3199			
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca	
Student fees:	\$575/ 12 weeks + \$90 Registration	SF designated:	No	
	*Discounts for permanent residents and citizens	Childcare:	No	
Number of seats:	10			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	N/A			

#### TEST

1651				
Institution:	Cultural Connections Institute - The Learning Exchange (CCI-LEX)			
Name of the Program:	CELPIP Intensive Test Preparation			
Brief description:	An intensive course to prepare for the CELPIP General Test. Students learn tests strategies for all skill areas (reading, writing, listening, & speaking) and practice them in class. Grammar & vocabulary are taught in the context of the test.			
Minimum CLB level:	3 <b>Se</b>	parate classes for diff	ferent CLB levels: No	
	CL	B level of the progra	um or of each class:	
<b>Registration date:</b>	One month prior to start of session.			
Semester dates:	10 week course offered 3 times/year; check website or contact school for start dates			
Days and time:	Monday & Wednesday: 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time	Part Time		
Location:	The Financial Bldg. #428, 10621 - 100 Av	enue, Edmonton, AB	3 T5J 0B3	
Contact person:	Administrator			
Telephone:	(780) 944-0792			
Fax:	(780) 424-3199			
E-mail:	info@cci-lex.ca	Website:	www.cci-lex.ca	
Student fees:	\$810/10 weeks + \$90 Registration	SF designated:	No	
	*Discounts for permanent residents and citizen	s Childcare:	No	
Number of seats:	10/ class			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	N/A			

SPEC					
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers				
Name of the Program:	EAL for Seniors				
Brief description:	This class focuses on English Lar Learners practice expressing them			*	
Minimum CLB level:	1	Separate classes f	or different CLB levels:	Multi-level	
		CLB level of the p	program or of each class:	Beginner & Intermediate	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	April 11 – June 15, 2016; No sur	nmer class			
Days and time:	Monday & Wednesday: 9:00 am	– 11:00 am			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Seniors Association of Greater Edmonton (SAGE) 102A - 100 Street, 15 Sir Winston Churchill Square, Edmonton, AB				
Contact person:	Zige Tesfaslasie				
Telephone:	(780) 423-9678				
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	ztesfaslasie@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free SF designated: No				
Number of seats:	30–40	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Lea Alberta Enterprise and Advanced	•	ECALA)		

SPEC					
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers				
Name of the Program:	EAL for Seniors	EAL for Seniors			
Brief description:	This class focuses on English Language learning related to seniors' lives, needs and problems. Learners practice expressing themselves comfortably in conversational and written English.				
Minimum CLB level:	1	Separate classes f	for different CLB levels:	Multi-level	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	Beginner & Intermediate	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	April 12 – June 16, 2016; No sun	nmer class			
Days and time:	Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00 am –	11:00 am			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:		Seniors Association of Greater Edmonton (SAGE) 102A - 100 Street, 15 Sir Winston Churchill Square, Edmonton, AB			
Contact person:	Zige Tesfaslasie	_			
Telephone:	(780) 423-9678				
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	ztesfaslasie@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	24	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Lea Alberta Enterprise and Advanced		ECALA)		

SPEC				
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers			
Name of the Program:	Parenting and Literacy			
Brief description:	This class is specifically geared for refugees and immigrants who are in need of improved literacy and language skills and who share an interest in learning how to parent effectively in a new culture.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes f	or different CLB levels:	Yes
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 2 classes: Beginner & Intermediate		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	April 4 – June 9, 2016; June 27 -	- July 29, 2016		
Days and time:	Monday & Wednesday: 9:30 am	– 12:30 pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	11713 - 82 Street, Edmonton, AE			
Contact person:	Mana Ali			
Telephone:	(780) 423-9694			
Fax:	(780) 424-7736			
E-mail:	mali@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca	
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	45	Childcare:	Yes	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Lea Alberta Enterprise and Advanced	0	ECALA)	

SPEC				
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers			
Name of the Program:	Parenting and Literacy			
Brief description:	This class is specifically geared for refugees and immigrants who are in need of improved literacy and language skills and who share an interest in learning how to parent effectively in a new culture.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Yes	
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 2 classes: Beginner & Intermediate		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous		-	
Semester dates:	April 5 – June 9, 2016; June 28 -	- July 30, 2016		
Days and time:	Tuesday & Thursday: 9:30 am –	12:30 pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	11713 - 82 Street, Edmonton, AB	}		
Contact person:	Mana Ali			
Telephone:	(780) 423-9694			
Fax:	(780) 424-7736			
E-mail:	mali@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca	
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	45	Childcare:	Yes	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Lea Alberta Enterprise and Advanced	0	(ECALA)	

SPEC					
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers				
Name of the Program:	Community EAL English Languag	ge Class			
Brief description:	The focus of this program is primarily conversational English but reading, vocabulary, and grammar are included in the curriculum.				
Minimum CLB level:	None	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No		
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: N/A		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	April 12 – June 16, 2016; July 5 – A	April 12 – June 16, 2016; July 5 – August 25, 2016			
Days and time:	Tuesday & Thursday: $6:30 \text{ pm} - 8:30$	0 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Welcome Centre for Immigrants - #2	00 Tower II, Mill	bourne Market Mall		
Contact person:	Meghan Klettke				
Telephone:	(780) 423-9505				
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	mklettke@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free	Free SF designated: No			
Number of seats:	24–30 Childcare: No				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learnin Alberta Enterprise and Advanced Ed	•	CALA)		

SPEC					
Institution:	Edmonton Mennonite Centre for Newcomers				
Name of the Program:	EAL Through The Arts				
Brief description:	The EMCN Choir is an informal way to practice English, make new friends and enjoy music from around the world. No experience with singing or English is necessary.				
Minimum CLB level:	None Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> N/A				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Continuous delivery, drop-ins welcome				
Days and time:	Thursdays: 12:00 pm – 1:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	11713 - 82 Street, Edmonton, AB				
Contact person:	Digna Lopez				
Telephone:	(780) 424-7736				
Fax:	(780) 424-7736				
E-mail:	dlopez@emcn.ab.ca	Website:	www.emcn.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	40 Childcare: Children are welcome				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learning Association (ECALA) Alberta Enterprise and Advanced Education				

# ESL for Specific Purposes

SPEC	-	-		
Institution:	Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education, English Language Institute			
Name of the Program:	STEP Program (Secondary Transitional English Program) (ESL5D)			
Brief description:	STEP provides a full-time program of intensive reading, writing, listening and speaking instruction for advanced ESL learners preparing to enter academic upgrading or post-secondary programs. This course also includes career and employment related preparation. Prerequisites: Successful completion of a full day intensive ESL program or placement based upon program testing and assessment.			
Minimum CLB level:	7 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: 7–9	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	September 6 – December 16, 2016;	September 6 – December 16, 2016; January 9 – April 28, 2017		
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	Metro Avonmore, 7835 - 76 Avenue	NW, Edmonton, A	AB T6C 2N1	
Contact person:	Customer Service			
Telephone:	(780) 428-1111			
Fax:	(780) 428-1112			
E-mail:	esl@epsb.ca	Website:	www.metrocontinuingeducation.ca	
Student fees:	\$2,660 + \$280 materials	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	18–25	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services			

Institution:	Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education, English Language Institute			
Name of the Program:	Gateways to Employment (AFEGE)			
Brief description:	For adults, in preparation for employment. This full-time eight month course integrates workplace English, math and science, life skills and employment-readiness skills. Practice your new skills with a volunteer work experience placement which is a requirement as part of the course.			
Minimum CLB level:	2	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Yes	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: Varies	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact our office at least four months prior to the start date			
Semester dates:	September 6 – December 16, 2016; J	anuary 9 – April 2	28, 2017	
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:30 pm	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:30 pm		
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	Metro Avonmore, 7835 - 76 Avenue	NW, Edmonton, A	AB T6C 2N1	
Contact person:	Customer Service			
Telephone:	(780) 428-1111			
Fax:	(780) 428-1112			
E-mail:	<u>esl@epsb.ca</u>	Website:	www.metrocontinuingeducation.ca	
Student fees:	\$5,710 + \$720 materials	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	15–20	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services			

CUST						
Institution:	Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education, English Language Institute					
Name of the Program:	Cool School, (ESL) English as a Second Language for Grades K–6					
Brief description:	Improve your English skills over the summer through great learning activities in reading, writing, listening and speaking.					
Minimum CLB level:		Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: No			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: Varies			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact Customer Service					
Semester dates:	WEEK 1: July 11–15, 2016; WEEK 2: July 18–22, 2016; WEEK 3: July 25–29, 2016 (Dates are subject to change)					
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 12:30 pm – 3:45 j	pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time (afternoons)					
Location:	D.S. MacKenzie (4020 - 106 St NW) or Londonderry School (7104 - 144 Ave NW)					
Contact person:	Metro Customer Service at Avonmor	re, 7835 - 76 Aver	nue NW, Edmonton, AB T6C 2N1			
Telephone:	(780) 428-1111					
Fax:	(780) 428-1112					
E-mail:	metro@epsb.ca	metro@epsb.ca Website: www.metrocontinuingeducation.ca				
Student fees:	\$190 per week (subject to change)	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	15–20	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Public					
Funded:	N/A					

## CUST

Institution:	Edmonton Public Schools, Metro Continuing Education, English Language Institute				
Name of the Program:	Cool School, (ESL) English as a Second Language for Grades 7–9				
Brief description:	Improve your English skills over the summer through great learning activities in reading, writing, listening and speaking.				
Minimum CLB level:		Separate classes	s for different CLB levels: No		
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: Varies		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact Customer Service				
Semester dates:	WEEK 1: July 11–15, 2016; WEEK 2: July 18–22, 2016; WEEK 3: July 25–29, 2016 (Dates are subject to change)				
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 8:45 am – 12:00 noon				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time (mornings)	Part Time (mornings)			
Location:	D.S. MacKenzie (4020 - 106 St NW)	or Londonderry	School (7104 - 44 Ave NW)		
Contact person:	Metro Customer Service at Avonmore, 7835 - 76 Avenue, Edmonton, AB T6C 2N1				
Telephone:	(780) 428-1111				
Fax:	(780) 428-1112				
E-mail:	metro@epsb.ca	Website:	www.metrocontinuingeducation.ca		
Student fees:	\$190 per week (subject to change)	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	15–20	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	N/A				

SPEC				
Institution:	English Training Center			
Name of the Program:	English as a Second Language (4 skills): IELTS, TOEFL, CAEL, and CELPIP exam preparation classes			
Brief description:	ESL - Beginner - Intermediate - Advanced levels of Listening, Speaking, Reading, Writing, Grammar; Test preparation classes or tutorial classes for IELTS (General and Academic), TOEFL, CELPIP, and CAEL, as well as ONLINE editing and proofreading.			
Minimum CLB level:	1 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> N/A			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	January 18, 2016 – November 20, 2016			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:30 am – 8:00 pm; Saturdays and Sundays: 10:00 am – 5:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time & Part Time offered on weekdays, evenings and weekends			
Location:	Unit 203, 9918 Whyte Avenue, Edmonton, AB T6E 1Y9			
Contact person:	Claudia Elsayed or Catherine (Katy) Nem	leth		
Telephone:	(780) 705-0515			
Fax:	(780) 705-0514			
E-mail:	Info@englishtrainingcenter.ca	Website:	www.Englishtrainingcenter.ca	
Student fees:	Contact provider	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	7 per classroom	Childcare:	Contact provider	
Type of organization:	School - English Language Center			
Funded:	pending			

#### TEST

Institution:	Global Innovative Campus			
Name of the Program:	Professional Engineer Exam Preparation			
Brief description:	This course will help APPEGA, APEGBC and all Canadian Engineering Association candidates to obtain their license.			
Minimum CLB level:	N/A Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			No
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	Any
<b>Registration date:</b>	Year round			
Semester dates:	Contact provider			
Days and time:	Contact provider			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time and distance/online classes			
Location:	10810 - 119 Street NW, Edmonton, AB	T5H 3P2		
Contact person:	Gamal Abdelaziz			
Telephone:	(780) 328-2580 (ext. 111); 1-888-384-4	4863		
Fax:	1-888-849-4871			
E-mail:	gamal@gic-edu.com	Website:	www.gic-edu.com	
Student fees:	Contact Provider	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:	N/A			

PRON					
Institution:	Global Innovative Campus				
Name of the Program:	Making Yourself Clear: Stress, Rhy	Making Yourself Clear: Stress, Rhythms and Intonation in Canadian Pronunciation			
Brief description:	This course will help participants to control their accent so as to avoid needless confusion, and both cultural and meaningful misunderstandings when communicating in Canada.				
Minimum CLB level:	5+ Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 5+				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing				
Semester dates:	Contact Provider				
Days and time:	Contact Provider				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	10810 - 119 Street NW, Edmonton, A	B T5H 3P2 and O	Calgary Location TBA		
Contact person:	Gamal Abdelaziz				
Telephone:	(780) 328-2580 (ext. 111); 1-888-384	4-4863			
Fax:	1-888-849-4871				
E-mail:	gamal@gic-edu.com	Website:	www.gic-edu.com		
Student fees:	Contact Provider	SF designated:			
Number of seats:	15	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Private				
Funded:	N/A				

### R/W

Institution:	Global Innovative Campus				
Name of the Program:	-				
Brief description:	This objective of this workshop is to provide participants with skills and tools necessary to produce the written documents required to apply for a job in Canada.				
Minimum CLB level:	6+ Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 6+			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing				
Semester dates:	Contact Provider				
Days and time:	Contact Provider				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	10810 - 119 Street NW, Edmonton, A	B T5H 3P2 and O	Calgary Location TBA		
Contact person:	Gamal Abdelaziz				
Telephone:	(780) 328-2580 (ext. 111); 1-888-384	4-4863			
Fax:	1-888-849-4871				
E-mail:	gamal@gic-edu.com	Website:	www.gic-edu.com		
Student fees:	Contact Provider	SF designated:			
Number of seats:	15	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Private				
Funded:	N/A				

PRON					
Institution:	Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute				
Name of the Program:	Clear Speaking I, II, III				
Brief description:	Designed for second-language speakers who wish to improve oral communication skills for social, academic and workplace situations. Focus is on strategies for improving one's intelligibility (i.e. making oneself understood).				
Minimum CLB level:	3	Separate classes f	for different CLB levels: Yes		
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 3–7+ (Classes divided as per students' skill levels)				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing				
Semester dates:	Spring 2016: May 17 – August	4, 2016			
Days and time:	Tuesday/Thursday: 6:00 pm – 8	8:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Alberta College Campus, 10050	MacDonald Drive	, Edmonton, AB T5J 2B7		
Contact person:	RoseMarie Matwie				
Telephone:	(780) 497-4000				
Fax:	(780) 497-4167				
E-mail:	esl@macewan.ca	Website:	www.macewan.ca		
Student fees:	\$480	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	18 maximum per class	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:					

### PRON

Institution	Creant MacEuron University	nglich I anguaga I	Instituto		
Institution:	Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute				
Name of the Program:	Writing Skills Level I, II, III				
Brief description:	Designed to teach written communication skills for social, workplace and academic situations. Includes writing mechanics such as spelling, punctuation, basic grammar and sentence construction.				
Minimum CLB level:	3	Separate classes f	or different CLB levels: Yes		
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 3–7+ (Classes divided as per students' skill levels)				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing				
Semester dates:	Spring 2016: May 16 – August	8, 2016			
Days and time:	Monday/Wednesday: 6:00 pm -	- 8:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Alberta College Campus, 10050	MacDonald Drive,	Edmonton, AB T5J 2B7		
Contact person:	RoseMarie Matwie				
Telephone:	(780) 497-4000				
Fax:	(780) 497-4167				
E-mail:	esl@macewan.ca	Website:	www.macewan.ca		
Student fees:	\$480	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	18 maximum per class	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:					

PRON					
Institution:	Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute				
Name of the Program:	IELTS (International English Language Testing System) Prep I (ESLG-057)				
Brief description:	This course prepares students in the four skill areas of reading, writing, listening and speaking to achieve a score of at least 6 on the IELTS exam in language proficiency.				
Minimum CLB level:	6 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 6			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing				
Semester dates:	Spring 2016: May 10 – August 11, 2016				
Days and time:	Tuesday/Thursday: 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm	Tuesday/Thursday: 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time	Part Time			
Location:	Alberta College Campus, 10050 MacDonald Drive, Edmonton, AB T5J 2B7				
Contact person:	RoseMarie Matwie				
Telephone:	(780) 497-4000				
Fax:	(780) 497-4167				
E-mail:	esl@macewan.ca	Website:	www.macewan.ca		
Student fees:	\$680	SF designated:	Yes		
Number of seats:	Depends on demand	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:					

## PRON

Institution:	Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute				
Name of the Program:	IELTS (International English Language Testing System) Prep II (ESLG-058)				
Brief description:	This course prepares students in the four skill areas of reading, writing, listening and speaking to achieve a score of at least 6.5 on the IELTS exam in language proficiency.				
Minimum CLB level:	7 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			No	
	CLB level of the program or of each class: 7			7	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Ongoing				
Semester dates:	Spring 2016: May 10 – August 11, 2016				
Days and time:	Tuesday/ Thursday: $6:00 \text{ pm} - 9:00 \text{ pm}$				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Alberta College Campus, 10050 MacDonald Drive, Edmonton, AB T5J 2B7				
Contact person:	RoseMarie Matwie				
Telephone:	(780) 497-4000				
Fax:	(780) 497-4167				
E-mail:	esl@macewan.ca	Website:	www.macewan.ca		
Student fees:	\$680	SF designated:	Yes		
Number of seats:	Depends on demand	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:					

# ESL for Specific Purposes

TEST				
Institution:	Grant MacEwan University, English Language Institute			
Name of the Program:	IELTS (International English Language Testing System) Ready			
Brief description:	You will improve your English skills in all four areas: reading, writing, listening and speaking. You will learn about the IELTS test and test-taking techniques and strategies. Take practice tests and get feedback on your performance. Do up to ten hours of online practice in addition to classwork.			
Minimum CLB level:	7	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: CLB 7, IELTS test 5.5 or equivalent	
<b>Registration date:</b>	May 9 – June 2, 2016 or June 20 – Jul	y 13, 2016		
Semester dates:	Spring 2016			
Days and time:	Monday/ Wednesday			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Alberta College Campus, 10050 Macl	Donald Drive, Edmo	onton, AB T5J 2B7	
<b>Contact person:</b>	RoseMarie Matwie			
Telephone:	(780) 497-4000			
Fax:	(780) 497-4167			
E-mail:	esl@macewan.ca	Website:	www.macewan.ca	
Student fees:	\$300	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	18 maximum per class	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:				

SPEC					
Institution:	Indo-Canadian Women's Association				
Name of the Program:	Citizenship Classes				
Brief description:	Instruction for immigrants and newcomers who wish to apply or have applied for citizenship. Teaching in Punjabi, Hindi, Urdu and English.				
Minimum CLB level:	1	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No		
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: 3		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Call for information				
Days and time:	Saturday: 9:30 am – 3:30 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Welcome Centre for Immigrants - Tov (38 Avenue & Millwoods Road)	wer II Millbourne S	hopping Mall		
Contact person:	Paul Kalsi				
Telephone:	(780) 490-0477 or 462-6924				
Fax:	(780) 490-0478				
E-mail:	info@icwaedmonton.org	Website:	www.icwaedmonton.org		
Student fees:	Registration \$5	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Non-Profit				
Funded:	Edmonton Community Adult Learnin	g Association (ECA	ALA)		

SPEC				
Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	English for Nursing, Medical Termi	nology		
Brief description:	This online course focuses on the vocabulary English language learners need to pursue careers in Healthcare professions. Course participants will learn the meaning, spelling and pronunciation of medical vocabulary. In addition to medical terminology and lay terms (including slangs and idioms), the anatomy, physiology, and pathology associated with each medical term are also explored. Course participants who are new to online learning will have an option of a face-to-face orientation to the course.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 6 or IELTS 5.5	Separate classes f	for different CLB levels:	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: CLB 6 or IELTS 5.5	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Fall Term, Spring Term			
Days and time:	Online			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, Edu	monton, AB		
Contact person:	Maroro Zinyemba			
Telephone:	(780) 644-5883			
Fax:	(780) 644-6750			
E-mail:	Maroro.Zinyemba@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	Call for information	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	TBD	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	N/A			

Institution:	NorQuest College				
Name of the Program:	English for Nursing, Reading				
Brief description:	This online course focuses on the reading skills English language learners need to be successful in Healthcare professions, particularly nursing. Course participants are exposed to reading techniques and strategies essential for success. Participants communicate online with the instructors and peers in a variety of ways. They have many opportunities to practice and improve their reading skills on topics connected to the healthcare profession. Course participants who are new to online learning will have an option of a face-to-face orientation to the course.				
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 6 or IELTS 5.5 Separate classes for different CLB levels:				
	CLB level of the program or of each class: CLB 6 or				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider for information		IELTS 5.5		
Semester dates:	Contact provider for information				
Days and time:	Contact provider for information				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, Edr	nonton, AB			
Contact person:	Maroro Zinyemba				
Telephone:	(780) 644-5883				
Fax:	(780) 644-6750				
E-mail:	Maroro.Zinyemba@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca		
Student fees:	Call for information	SF designated:	Yes		
Number of seats:	TBD	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	N/A				

SPEC				
Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	English for Nursing, Speaking			
Brief description:	This online course focuses on the speaking skills English language learners need to be successful in Healthcare professions, particularly nursing. Participants communicate online with the instructor and peers in a variety of ways. They have many opportunities to practice and improve their speaking skills on topics connected to the healthcare profession. Course participants who are new to online learning will have an option of a face-to-face orientation to the course.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 6 or IELTS 5.5	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels:	
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: CLB 6 or	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider for information		IELTS 5.5	
Semester dates:	Contact provider for information			
Days and time:	Contact provider for information			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, Edu	monton, AB		
Contact person:	Maroro Zinyemba			
Telephone:	(780) 644-5883			
Fax:	(780) 644-6750			
E-mail:	Maroro.Zinyemba@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	Call for information	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	TBD	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	N/A			

Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	English for Nursing, Writing			
Brief description:	This online course focuses on the writing skills English language learners need to be successful in Healthcare professions, particularly nursing. Course participants are exposed to writing techniques and strategies essential for success. Participants communicate online with the instructors and peers in a variety of ways. They have many opportunities to practice and improve their writing skills on topics connected to the healthcare profession. Course participants who are new to online learning will have an option of a face-to-face orientation to the course.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 6 or IELTS 5.5	Separate classes f	for different CLB levels:	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: CLB 6 or	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider for information		IELTS 5.5	
Semester dates:	Contact provider for information			
Days and time:	Contact provider for information			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, Edu	nonton, AB		
Contact person:	Maroro Zinyemba			
Telephone:	(780) 644-5883			
Fax:	(780) 644-6750			
E-mail:	Maroro.Zinyemba@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	Call for information	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	TBD	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	N/A			

R/W			
Institution:	NorQuest College		
Name of the Course:	ESL Intermediate Reading and Writing Foundations		
Brief description:	English Language Learners improve the	y centres, this flexible learning format will h ir reading and writing skills. In this class, the reading and writing through high interest co vocabulary will be taught.	e students
Minimum CLB level:	5	Separate classes for different CLB levels:	Yes
		CLB level of the program or of each class:	5–6
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider for more information		
Semester dates:	September–December 2016		
Days and time:	Contact provider for more information		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time		
Location:	Online		
Contact person:	Lisa Rochman		
Telephone:	(780) 644-6704		
E-mail:	lisa.rochman@norquest.ca		
Website:	http://www.norquest.ca/cal/current/prog	ram/foundations-for-learning/	
Student fees:	\$	SF designated: No	
Number of seats:	18	Childcare:	
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:			

SPEC					
Institution:	NorQuest College				
Name of the Program:	International English Language Testing System – Academic Prep (IELTS Prep)				
Brief description:	This course is suitable for students who want to achieve an overall band of 6.5 on the International English Language Testing System (IELTS) test: Advanced. Students will learn the structure of the IELTS test, question types, and test-taking techniques. They will expand their vocabulary and improve their writing, listening, reading, speaking, and grammar skills through practice and content relevant to the IELTS test.				
Minimum CLB level:	7 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 7+				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Call for dates				
Semester dates:	N/A	N/A			
Days and time:	Contact provider for more information	1.			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time (continuing education)				
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, Ed	monton, AB			
Contact person:	Continuing Education				
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480				
Fax:	N/A				
E-mail:	continuingeducation@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca		
Student fees:	\$640 plus GST	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:		Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	None				

SPEC				
Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	International English Language Testing System – General Prep (IELTS Prep)			
Brief description:	This course is suitable for students wanting to achieve an overall Band of 6.0 on the International English Language Testing System (IELTS) test: General Training. Students will learn the structure of the IELTS test, question types and test taking techniques. They will expand vocabulary and improve writing, listening, reading, speaking and grammatical skills through practice and content relevant to the IELTS test.			
Minimum CLB level:	6	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	No
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	6+
<b>Registration date:</b>	Call for dates			
Semester dates:	N/A			
Days and time:	Contact provider for more informatio	n		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time (continuing education)			
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Street, Ed	lmonton, AB		
Contact person:	Continuing Education			
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480			
Fax:	N/A			
E-mail:	continuingeducation@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	\$640 plus GST	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	20/class	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	None			

Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:				
Brief description:	Intercultural Foundations for the Workplace will address cross cultural communication challenges by introducing new frameworks developed at NorQuest College's Centre for Excellence in Intercultural Education and combines them with time proven tools and approaches. Using the Intercultural Development Inventory to generate a Group Profile, participants will understand how their worldview as a team or group is informing practice by providing insight into group tendencies, strengths and challenges when encountering cultural difference. By engaging in experimental activities and utilizing concrete tools, participants will take away personal and organizational insights that will help them become aware of their personal reactions and better understand the needs of their constituents.			
Minimum CLB level:	N/A	-	for different CLB levels: No program or of each class: N/A	
Destates the solution		CLD level of the	program or of each class: N/A	
Registration date:	Call for information			
Semester dates:	Confirmation			
Days and time:	Various			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Stree	t, Edmonton, AB		
Contact person:	Business Development			
Telephone:	(780) 644-6480			
Fax:				
E-mail:	contracttraining@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	Call for information	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	20	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	N/A			

SPEC					
Institution:	NorQuest College				
Name of the Program:	Youth In Transition				
Brief description:	This full-time program focuses on (English as a Second Language) yo post-secondary environment. The o	outh, ages 17 to 25,	who wish to transition into a	n adult learning	
Minimum CLB level:	L/S: 4 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	Grade level equivalents: 1 to 3.5	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Starts every 8 weeks between Sep	Starts every 8 weeks between September and April 3.5 to 5.5			
Semester dates:	Starts every 8 weeks between Sep	otember and April		5.5 to 8.9	
Days and time:	Monday–Friday				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time				
Location:	Main Campus, 10215 - 108 Stree	t, Edmonton, AB			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Tracy Topolnitsky				
Telephone:	(780) 644-5800				
Fax:	(780) 644-5866				
E-mail:	tracy.topolnitsky@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca		
Student fees:	Free for eligible students	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	75	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	TBA				

TEST			
Institution:	Northern Alberta Institute of	Technology (NAIT)	
Name of the Program:	NAIT English Language Prof	ficiency Assessment Exam	
Brief description:	This exam is designed to test a English level for entry into NA		Proficiency to meet the required minars available – see website.
Minimum CLB level:	7	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: N/A
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> N/A		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider		
Semester dates:	http://www.nait.ca/docs/NAIT	English Language Proficie	ency Exam Handout.pdf
Days and time:	Saturdays		
F/T or P/T:	Single Exam		
Location:	W 111, 10504 Princess Elizabe	eth Avenue, Edmonton, AB	T5G 2R1
Contact person:	Stacey Buffie		
Telephone:	(780) 471-7499		
Fax:	(780) 471-8993		
E-mail:	<u>esl@nait.ca</u>	Website:	www.nait.ca/esl
Student fees:	\$145	SF designated:	No
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:	N/A		

# ESL for Specific Purposes

SPEC					
Institution:	Northern Alberta Institute of Tec	hnology (NAIT)			
Name of the Program:	Academic Writing and Grammar (NESL 704) Evening Classes				
Brief description:	This course guides students through t Structures include paragraphs, essays have the opportunity to practice their individually, in groups, and through t one feedback from the instructor.	, reports, and professiona English writing skills in	al correspondence. Students v a variety of settings, includin	vill Ig	
Minimum CLB level:	6	Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 6+			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Every six weeks – See website or pl	Every six weeks – See website or phone for details			
Days and time:	Tuesday and Thursday evenings: 6	Tuesday and Thursday evenings: 6:15 – 8:15 pm for 4 weeks			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	W 111, 10504 Princess Elizabeth A	venue, Edmonton, AB	T5G 2R1		
Contact person:	Stacey Buffie				
Telephone:	(780) 471-7499				
Fax:	(780) 471-8993				
E-mail:	<u>esl@nait.ca</u>	Website:	www.nait.ca/esl		
Student fees:	\$185 (+ \$10 materials fee)	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	N/A				

SPEC					
Institution:	Northern Alberta Institute of Technology (NAIT)				
Name of the Program:	ELP Assessment Exam Preparation Writing, Reading, Listening and Spe		5)		
Brief description:	English Language Learners prepare for t	This English Language Proficiency Assessment Exam Prep seminar is designed to help advanced English Language Learners prepare for the NAIT ELP Assessment exam. An experienced instructor uses practical tests to coach participants on the most effective strategies for success.			
Minimum CLB level:	7 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 7+			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Every month – See website for details	Every month – See website for details			
Days and time:	Saturdays: 9:00 am – 12:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time (based on student requireme	nts)			
Location:	W 111, 10504 Princess Elizabeth Aver	nue, Edmonton, A	B T5G 2R1		
Contact person:	Stacey Buffie				
Telephone:	(780) 471-7499				
Fax:	(780) 471-8993				
E-mail:	<u>esl@nait.ca</u>	Website:	www.nait.ca/esl		
Student fees:	\$50/ per seminar	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	N/A				

SPEC					
Institution:	Northern Alberta Institute of Tech	nology (NAIT)			
Name of the Program:	ELP Assessment Exam Preparation	n Course (NESL 7	(16)		
Brief description:	Assessment Exam. Throughout this int	This course is for students who are intending to take NAIT's English Language Proficiency Assessment Exam. Throughout this intensive course, students will learn test taking strategies and develop the skills necessary to pass the NAIT ELP Assessment Exam. Classes are held twice per week over four weeks.			
Minimum CLB level:	Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	7+	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Contact provider	Contact provider			
Days and time:	Monday and Wednesday evenings: 6	5:30 – 9:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	W 111, 10504 Princess Elizabeth Av	enue, Edmonton, A	AB T5G 2R1		
Contact person:	Stacey Buffie				
Telephone:	(780) 471-7499				
Fax:	(780) 471-8993				
E-mail:	esl@nait.ca	Website:	www.nait.ca/esl		
Student fees:	\$185 (+ \$10 materials fee)	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	N/A				

G/W				
Institution:	Northern Alberta Institute of Technolo	gy (NAIT)		
Name of the Program:	Grammar and Writing (Day Program)			
Brief description:	6 levels of courses range from a focus on and grammar to applying research skills to annotated bibliographies.	-	<b>I</b> ·	es
Minimum CLB level:	3	Separate classes	s for different CLB levels:	Yes
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	3–9
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Contact provider for start dates for spring	, autumn, and wir	ter 15-week terms.	
Days and time:	Monday – Friday			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time			
Location:	W 111, 10504 Princess Elizabeth Avenue	, Edmonton, AB	T5G 2R1	
Contact person:	Stacey Buffie			
Telephone:	(780) 471-7499			
Fax:	(780) 471-8993			
E-mail:	esl@nait.ca	Website:	www.nait.ca/esl	
Student fees:	www.nait.ca/esl for fees	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Works Grant (Minimum CLB Lev	vel 5)		

CONV				
Institution:	Northern Alberta Institute of Technology (NAIT)			
Name of the Program:	Listening and Speaking (Day Program)			
Brief description:	6 levels of courses range from a focus on fundamental communication skills to preparation and delivery of individual and group presentations, contributing to discussions in formal academic situations, and evaluating and synthesizing information from a variety of lectures.			
Minimum CLB level:	3 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	3–9
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Contact provider for start dates for spring, autumn, and winter 15-week terms.			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time			
Location:	W 111, 10504 Princess Elizabeth Avenue	, Edmonton, AB	T5G 2R1	
Contact person:	Stacey Buffie			
Telephone:	(780) 471-7499			
Fax:	(780) 471-8993			
E-mail:	<u>esl@nait.ca</u>	Website:	www.nait.ca/esl	
Student fees:	See website	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Works Grant (Minimum CLB Lev	/el 5)		

R/V					
Institution:	Northern Alberta Institute of Technology (NAIT)				
Name of the Program:	Reading and Vocabulary (Day Program)				
Brief description:	6 levels of courses are available and range from a focus on reading descriptive texts for information and instruction, and acquiring basic vocabulary to evaluating and critiquing texts, and applying strategies for the improvement of reading speed, comprehension, academic and professional vocabulary.				
Minimum CLB level:	3 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			Yes	
		CLB level of the program or of each class: 3			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Contact provider for start dates for spring, autumn, and winter 15-week terms.				
Days and time:	Monday – Friday				
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time				
Location:	W 111, 10504 Princess Elizabeth Avenue, Edmonton, AB T5G 2R1				
Contact person:	Stacey Buffie				
Telephone:	(780) 471-7499				
Fax:	(780) 471-8993				
E-mail:	esl@nait.ca Website: www.nait.ca/esl				
Student fees:	www.nait.ca/esl for fees	SF designated:	Yes		
Number of seats:	Open Childcare: No				
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	Alberta Works Grant (Minimum CLB Level 5)				

SPEC					
Institution:	Northern Alberta Institute of Technology (NAIT)				
Name of the Program:	Pronunciation, Listening & Speaking (NESL 705) Evening Classes				
Brief description:	For students wanting to improve their overall oral fluency and listening comprehension, this course is for you. Learn communication skills and strategies to interact in social, academic and workplace settings. The instructor will provide individual feedback to help you achieve clarity and confidence in your pronunciation.				
Minimum CLB level:	3	Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
	CLB level of the program or of each class: 5–7			5–7	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Every six weeks – See website or phone for details				
Days and time:	Monday and Wednesday evenings: 6:15 – 8:15 pm for 4 weeks				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	W 111, 10504 Princess Elizabeth Avenue, Edmonton, AB T5G 2R1				
<b>Contact person:</b>	Stacey Buffie				
Telephone:	(780) 471-7499				
Fax:	(780) 471-8993				
E-mail:	<u>esl@nait.ca</u>	Website:	www.nait.ca/esl		
Student fees:	\$185 (+ \$10 materials fee)	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No		
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	N/A				

SILC				
Institution:	Project Adult Literacy Society (PALS)			
Name of the Program:	English as a Second Language			
Brief description:	The program is designed to help ESL learners who want to improve English skills. One-to-one tutoring or conversation groups are offered and taught by volunteers.			
Minimum CLB level:	N/A Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: N/A	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Varies: am/pm/weekends			
Days and time:	Varies: am/pm/evenings/weekends			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Varies. Most often at the PALS office: 41, 9912 - 106 Street, Edmonton, AB T5K 1C5			
Contact person:	ESL Program Coordinator			
Telephone:	(780) 424-5514			
Fax:	(780) 425-5176			
E-mail:	esl.pals@gmail.com	Website:	www.palsedmonton.ca	
Student fees:	No fee	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:		Childcare:	Not provided	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	United Way, ECALA, Donations, and Fundraisers			

SPEC				
Institution:	Solomon College			
Name of the Program:	Hospitality Operations Certificate			
Brief description:	This is a ten month program based on courses from the American Hotel and Lodging Educational Institute curriculum. In addition, students will receive: industry-oriented ESL, choice of CPR, WHMIS, ASIP or Service Best certifications, and a two-month practicum at a local hotel.			
Minimum CLB level:	6: S/L/R/W Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: Benchmark 6	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact office			
Semester dates:	Contact office			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	#228, 10621 - 100 Avenue, Edmonton, AB			
Contact person:	Ping Ping Lee or Ben Lau			
Telephone:	(780) 431-1515			
Fax:	(780) 431-1644			
E-mail:	info@solomoncollege.ca	Website:	www.solomoncollege.ca	
Student fees:	Contact Provider	SF designated:	Yes	
Number of seats:	10	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:	Alberta Human Services			

SPEC				
Institution:	University of Alberta, English Language School			
Name of the Program:	English for Academic Purposes (co	nsisting of EAP	135, 140 and 145)	
Brief description:	EAP 135, 140 and 145 are one option that students may take to meet the English Language Proficiency requirement for undergrad studies at the U of A.			
Minimum CLB level:	7 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 7 or 8	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact Provider			
Semester dates:	March 7 – April 25, 2016; May 5 – June 23, 2016 July 7 – August 25, 2016			
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday: 8:00 am – 12:00 pm or 12:30 pm – 4:30 pm and Friday Seminars			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time			
Location:	Enterprise Square, 10230 Jasper Avenue, Edmonton, AB (Downtown Campus)			
Contact person:	Tracey Baron			
Telephone:	(780) 492-7438			
Fax:	(780) 492-0627			
E-mail:	elsinfo@ualberta.ca	Website:	www.uab.ca/ELS	
Student fees:	\$2,190	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	18 students per class	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	No			

**Programs Outside Edmonton** 

# Programs Outside Edmonton

LINC				
Institution:	NorQuest College			
Name of the Program:	LINC Alternate Delivery Prog	LINC Alternate Delivery Program		
Brief description:	Designed for rural Alberta residents, the program will help students improve English with <b>face to face</b> and <b>online</b> part-time courses.			
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 1Separate classes for different CLB levels: YesCLB level of the program or of each class: CLB 1 to CLB 8			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Fall, Winter, and Spring starts			
Days and time:	Vary			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Rural Alberta Communities			
Contact person:	Ewa Dufrat			
Telephone:	(780) 644-6700			
Fax:	(780) 644-6729			
E-mail:	LINC@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca	
Student fees:	Free for eligible students	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	Open - varies	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citi	zenship Canada		

## LINC

Institution:	NorQuest College		
Name of the Program:	LINC Home Study National Delivery		
Brief description:	Designed for students who live in small urban centres or in rural areas in northern Alberta, the program will help students improve English with <b>online</b> , individualized, self-paced, part-time courses. Weekly telephone lessons with an instructor are part of the program.		
Minimum CLB level:	CLB 2 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes		
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> CLB 2 to CLB 8		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous		
Semester dates:	Contact provider		
Days and time:	Varies		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time		
Location:	Rural Northern Alberta Communities		
Contact person:	Ewa Dufrat		
Telephone:	(780) 644-6700		
Fax:	(780) 644-6729		
E-mail:	LINC@norquest.ca	Website:	www.norquest.ca
Student fees:	Free for eligible students	SF designated:	No
Number of seats:	Open - varies	Childcare:	No
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada		

Fort McMurray

# Programs Outside Edmonton - Fort McMurray

EWP GEN-P/T				
Institution:	Keyano College			
Name of the Program:	Critical English			
Brief description:	This course is one of the courses in the Professional Business Communication Certificate program. During the course, students will learn how to improve English skills, including comprehension, speaking, reading and writing in business context. Specific course outcomes include: learning to pronounce all of the vowel and consonant sounds audibly, to use more native-like pauses and speed to communicate more clearly, and to demonstrate mainstream professional speaking skills. Students will also practice and receive feedback on writing skills and learn to use linear organization to write concrete messages that are clear, concise, consistent, and consensus building. (36 Hrs)			
Minimum CLB level:	6 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 6–8			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Year-round (prior to course start date)			
Semester dates:	Based on corporate client request			
Days and time:	Based on corporate client request			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	8115 Franklin Avenue, Fort McMurray, AB T9H 2H7			
Contact person:	School of Career and Education Access admin staff (Program Manager: Glenda Little-Kulai)			
Telephone:	(780) 715-3903			
Fax:	(780) 791-4868			
E-mail:	access@keyano.ca			
Website:	Keyano.ca/English			
Student fees:	Corporate offerings only SF designated: No			
Number of seats:	N/A Childcare: No			
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	N/A			

EWP GEN-P/T				
Institution:	Keyano College			
Name of the Program:	Pronunciation & Accent Reduction Techn	niques		
Brief description:	This course is one of the courses in the Professional Business Communication Certificate program. It is designed for internationally trained professionals who would like to enhance their workplace communication skills. Students will gain pronunciation tools and strategies to improve spoken English. Lessons will focus on listening skills, intonation and rhythm patterns, word and sentence stress, pausing and thought groups, and on why it's important to slow down when communicating to ensure comprehension. (36 Hrs)			
Minimum CLB level:	6	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class: 6–8	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Year-round (prior to course start date)			
Semester dates:	Based on corporate client request			
Days and time:	Based on corporate client request			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	8115 Franklin Avenue, Fort McMurray, AB T9H 2H7			
<b>Contact person:</b>	School of Career and Education Access adm	nin staff (Program	Manager: Glenda Little-Kulai)	
Telephone:	(780) 715-3903			
Fax:	(780) 791-4868			
E-mail:	access@keyano.ca			
Website:	Keyano.ca/English			
Student fees:	Corporate offerings only	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	N/A			

# Programs Outside Edmonton – Fort McMurray

EWP GEN-P/T				
Institution:	Keyano College			
Name of the Program:	Speaking Professionally			
Brief description:	This course is one of the courses in the Professional Business Communication Certificate program. It is designed for internationally trained professionals who would like to enhance their workplace communication skills. Students will gain pronunciation tools and strategies to improve spoken English. Lessons will focus on listening skills, intonation and rhythm patterns, word and sentence stress, pausing and thought groups, and on why it's important to slow down when communicating to ensure comprehension. (36 Hrs)			
Minimum CLB level:	6 Separate classes for different CLB levels	: No		
	CLB level of the program or of each clas	s: 6–8		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Year-round (prior to course start date)			
Semester dates:	Based on corporate client request			
Days and time:	Based on corporate client request			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	8115 Franklin Avenue, Fort McMurray, AB T9H 2H7			
Contact person:	School of Career and Education Access admin staff (Program Manager: Glenda Little	e-Kulai)		
Telephone:	(780) 715-3903			
Fax:	(780) 791-4868			
E-mail:	access@keyano.ca			
Website:	Keyano.ca/English			
Student fees:	Corporate offerings only SF designated: No			
Number of seats:	N/A Childcare: No			
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	N/A			

EWP GEN-P/T			
Institution:	Keyano College		
Name of the Program:	Workplace Writing		
Brief description:	This course is one of the courses in the Professional Business Communication Certificate program. This writing course is designed for internationally trained professionals who want to improve their written workplace communication skills. This course focuses on written communication in Canadian business and professional settings. It covers common workplace vocabulary, expressions, and writing techniques. Special attention is given to résumé writing, e-mails, business letters and other workplace documents. (36 Hours)		
Minimum CLB level:	6 Se	parate classes for different CLB levels: No	
	C	<b>LB level of the program or of each class:</b> 6–8	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Year-round (prior to course start date)		
Semester dates:	Based on corporate client request		
Days and time:	Based on corporate client request		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time		
Location:	8115 Franklin Avenue, Fort McMurray, AB T	9H 2H7	
Contact person:	School of Career and Education Access admin	staff (Program Manager: Glenda Little-Kulai)	
Telephone:	(780) 715-3903		
Fax:	(780) 791-4868		
E-mail:	access@keyano.ca		
Website:	Keyano.ca/English		
Student fees:	Corporate offerings only SI	F designated: No	
Number of seats:	N/A C	hildcare: No	
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:	N/A		

	Programs Outside Edmonton -	- Fort McMurray	У
LINC	-		
Institution:	Keyano College		
Name of the Program:	LINC		
Brief description:	LINC classes provide English language instruction for newcomers (Permanent Residents or Convention Refugees) who are not yet Canadian citizens. Part-time classes are offered for CLB levels 0 to 6. The focus of LINC classes is English language development, settlement skills, and orientation to the community and Canadian culture. Other services include: guest speakers, field trips, basic computer classes and Program Assistants on site to advise students.		
Minimum CLB level:	0	Separate classe	s for different CLB levels: Yes
		CLB level of th	e program or of each class: 0–6
<b>Registration date:</b>	Monthly		
Semester dates:	September 6, 2016 – June 22, 2017 (With monthly intakes on the first Monday of the month, subject to availability. Please check with contact person for start date for students.)		
Days and time:	Mondays–Thursdays (Classes are three how depending on level $\rightarrow$ 10:00am–1:00pm, 2:0	•	
F/T or P/T:	Part Time		
Location:	8115 Franklin Avenue, Fort McMurray, A	В Т9Н 2Н7	
Contact person:	LINC Administrative Assistant		
Telephone:	(780) 792-5706	Fax:	(780) 791-4868
E-mail:	English@keyano.ca Facebook: English at Keyano College Fort McMurray		
Website:	Keyano.ca/English		
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	No
Number of seats:	Maximum 20 per class	Childcare:	No
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:	IRCC – Immigration, Refugees and Citizens	nip Canada ( <mark>www</mark> .	.cic.gc.ca)

#### TEST

1651			
Institution:	Keyano College		
Name of the Program:	CLBPT (Canadian Language Benchmark Placement Test)		
Brief description:	This test is a streamlined assessment that is an adaptable, efficient means to place adult learners in English as an Additional Language programs. It is a task-based assessment, measuring four language skills: reading, writing, listening and speaking, aligned with the Canadian Language Benchmark levels 1-8. Testing dates vary monthly.		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Year-round (prior to course start date)		
Semester dates:	Year-round		
Days and time:	Please contact provider for schedule availability and informa-	ation.	
Location:	8115 Franklin Avenue, Fort McMurray, AB T9H 2H7		
Contact person:	School of Career and Education Access admin staff (Program Manager: Glenda Little-Kulai)		
Telephone:	(780) 792-5706		
Fax:	(780) 791-4868		
E-mail:	English@keyano.ca		
Website:	Keyano.ca/ContinuingEducation/TestingServices/Language	Assessments	
Student fees:	\$75 + GST	SF designated:	No
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	No
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:	Funding available through IRCC – Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada		
	(www.cic.gc.ca) for Permanent Residents and Convention R	lefugees applying	to LINC only

# Programs Outside Edmonton – Fort McMurray

TEST	Topranis Outside Lamonton Tort Meridina		
Institution:	Keyano College		
Name of the Program:	CELPIP (Canadian English Language Proficiency Index Program) Test		
Brief description:	Keyano College offers three CELPIP tests: the CELPIP General LS, the CELPIP General, and the CELPIP Academic.		
	<b>The CELPIP - General Test</b> assesses listening, speaking, reading and writing proficiency in everyday situations. It is designated by Citizenship and Immigration Canada as proof of English language proficiency for those applying to immigrate under the Federal Skilled Workers Class, Federal Skilled Trades Program, Canadian Experience Class, and under various provincial nominee programs.		
	<b>The CELPIP - General LS Test</b> assesses listening and spe situations. It is designated by Citizenship and Immigration ( speaking proficiency for those applying for Canadian citizen	Canada as proof of	
	<b>The CELPIP - Academic Test</b> assesses listening, speaking, reading and writing proficiency in academic settings. It is suitable for assessing individuals who plan to attend selected post-secondary institutions, members of professional organizations and prospective employees. Recognizing institutions include UBC and the Immigration Consultants of Canada Regulatory Council.		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Year-round		
Semester dates:	Year-round		
Days and time:	For registration and more information please visit <u>www.celpiptest.ca</u> or call 1-800-958-5186.		
Location:	8115 Franklin Avenue, Fort McMurray, AB T9H 2H7		
Contact person:	Testing Services (Program Manager: Bertha Fairley)		
Telephone:	(780) 791-4838		
Fax:	(780) 792-5743		
E-mail:	testing.services@keyano.ca		
Website:	http://www.keyano.ca/ContinuingEducation/TestingService	s/LanguageAsses	<u>sments</u>
Student fees:	Please visit <u>www.celpiptest.ca</u> or call 1-800-958-5186.		
Number of seats:	Please visit <u>www.celpiptest.ca</u> or call 1-800-958-5186.		
Type of organization:	Public	SF designated:	No
Funded:	N/A	Childcare:	No

Lethbridge County

Institution:	County of Lethbridge Literacy Program			
Name of the Program:	One-to-One Adult Tutor Program			
Brief description:	Helps adults with low literacy skills to improve ability to read or write. Program also helps with spoken English, and basic math. Provides tutoring on a one-to-one basis.			
Minimum CLB level:	N/A Separate classes for different CLB levels: N			N/A
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	N/A
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Continuous			
Days and time:	Arranged between tutor and student			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Arranged between tutor and student			
Contact person:	Melanie Patenaude			
Telephone:	(403) 345-6009			
Fax:	(403) 345-1342			
E-mail:	literacy@communityclasses.ca	Website:	www.communityclasses.c	<u>a</u>
Student fees:	Free	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Public			
Funded:	Alberta Advanced Education and Tech Community Learning Council	nology, sponsored	by County of Lethbridge	

Lethbridge

EMPL					
Institution:	Flexibility Learning Systems				
Name of the Program:	ESL Employment Centre				
Brief description:	This program provides individua career counselling. Clients have				
Minimum CLB level:	N/A	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes	
		CLB level of the	program or of each class:	Individualized program all levels	
<b>Registration date</b>	Continuous				
Semester dates:	Continuous				
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 8:30 am – 4	:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time	Full Time			
Location:	#506 - 4 <sup>th</sup> Avenue South, Lethb	ridge, AB T1J 0N	15		
Contact person:	Elma Guinto				
Telephone:	(403) 320-2057				
Fax:	(403) 320-2093				
E-mail:	flexilearning@shaw.ca	Website:	www.flexibilitylearning.c	<u>2a</u>	
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No		
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	Yes		
Type of organization:	Private				
Funded:	Alberta Human Services and In	nmigration, Refug	ees and Citizenship Canada	ì	

LINC			
Institution:	Flexibility Learning Systems		
Name of the Program:	Full-Time and Part-Time LIN	С	
Brief description:	Levels Literacy/Pre-Benchmark computer-assisted learning. Part		assroom instruction, field trips, and niors and drop-in clients.
Minimum CLB level:	Literacy/Pre-Benchmark	Separate classes fo	or different CLB levels: Yes
		CLB level of the p	orogram or of each class: Literacy/ Pre-Benchmark–4
<b>Registration:</b>	Continuous		
Semester dates:	Continuous		
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 8:30 am – 4:0	)0 pm	
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time		
Location:	#506 - 4 <sup>th</sup> Avenue South, Lethbr	idge, AB T1J 0N5	
Contact person:	Elma Guinto		
Telephone:	(403) 320-2057		
Fax:	(403) 320-2093		
E-mail:	flexilearning@shaw.ca	Website:	www.flexibilitylearning.ca
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No
Number of seats:	60	Childcare:	Yes
Type of organization:	Private		
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citiz	enship Canada	

LINC			
Institution:	Flexibility Learning Systems		
Name of the Program:	LINC Evening Classes		
Brief description:	Multi-level LINC classes.		
Minimum CLB level:	Literacy/Pre-Benchmark	Separate classes f	or different CLB levels: No
		CLB level of the p	program or of each class: Literacy/ Pre-Benchmark-4
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous		
Semester dates:	April 1, 2016 – March 31, 2017		
Days and time:	Mon/Tues/Wed: 7:00 pm – 9:30	) pm	
F/T or P/T:	Part Time		
Location:	#506 - 4 <sup>th</sup> Avenue South, Lethbr	idge, AB T1J 0N5	
Contact person:	Elma Guinto		
Telephone:	(403) 320-2057		
Fax:	(403) 320-2093		
E-mail:	flexilearning@shaw.ca	Website:	www.flexibilitylearning.ca
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No
Number of seats:	30	Childcare:	No
Type of organization:	Private		
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citiz	enship Canada	

### GEN-F/T

Institution:	Lethbridge College, English Language Centre		
Name of the Program:	English as a Second Language (ESL)		
Brief description:	ESL classes are offered 5 days a week, 4 classes per day (total of 20 hours/week). The average class size is 17 students. We offer beginner, intermediate and advanced levels covering all skill areas. The focus is on conversational skills and academic preparation for upgrading courses or post-secondary studies at Lethbridge College.		
Minimum CLB level:	Pre-Benchmark	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Yes
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: Pre-Benchmark–8 (classes divided to fit students' needs)
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous intake (minimum of	4 weeks)	
Semester dates:	January 6 – April 21, 2016; Ma	y 2 – August 12, 2	2016
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 12	2:50 pm	
Location:	3000 College Drive South, Leth	bridge, AB T1K	1L6
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time		
Contact person:	Crystal Edvardson, Administration	ive Assistant	
Telephone:	(403) 329-7223		
Fax:	(403) 320-1401		
E-mail:	esl@lethbridgecollege.ca	Website:	www.englishtoo.ca
Student fees:	Please contact provider	SF designated:	Yes
Number of seats:	Varies	Childcare:	No
Type of organization:	Public		
Funded:	Alberta Works funding available	e for Canadian cit	izens that qualify.

GEN-P/T					
Institution:	Lethbridge College, English Language Centre				
Name of the Program:	English as a Second Language (ESL) Evening				
Brief description:	Part-time ESL evening classes. Offered 10 hours per week.				
Minimum CLB level:	3/3/2/2 (L/S/R/W) Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes				
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 3–4 and 5+				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact intake (minimum of 4 weeks)				
Semester dates:	January 6 – April 21, 2016; May 2 – August 12, 2016				
Days and time:	Mondays and Wednesdays: 6:00 – 9:30 pm and Thursdays: 6:00 – 9:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	3000 College Drive South, Lethbridge, AB T1K 1L6				
Contact person:	Nicole Graveland, Projects Coordinator				
Telephone:	(403) 320-3202 (ext 5581)				
Fax:	(403) 320-1401				
E-mail:	esl@lethbridgecollege.ca Website: www.englishtoo.ca				
Student fees:	No fees for permanent residents (LINC) SF designated: No				
	\$862.50/semester for non-LINC eligible Childcare: No				
Number of seats:	35 (two separate classes)				
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada				

## LINC

Institution:	Lethbridge College, English Langu	age Centre					
	Language Instruction for Newcomers to Canada (LINC)						
Brief description:	ESL classes, for permanent residents of Canada, are offered for 25 hours a week or on a part-time basis to meet the needs of the clients.						
Minimum CLB level:	3/3/2/2: (L/S/R/W)	Separate classes	for different CLB levels:	Yes			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider (intake dates vary ea	Contact provider (intake dates vary each semester)					
Semester dates:	January 6 – April 21, 2016; May 2 –	August 12, 2016					
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday: 9:00 am – 2:35	pm and Friday: 9:	00 am – 2:50 pm				
Location:	3000 College Drive South, Lethbridg	e, AB T1K 1L6					
Contact person:	Alejandra Farrington, LINC Coordina	ator					
Telephone:	(403) 320-3202 (ext 5739)						
Fax:	(403) 320-1401						
E-mail:	esl@lethbridgecollege.ca	Website:	www.englishtoo.ca				
Student fees:	No charge	SF designated:	No				
Number of seats:	97	Childcare:	Yes				
Type of organization:	Public						
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizensh	ip Canada					

CUST						
Institution:	Lethbridge College, English Language Centre					
Name of the Program:	Homestay Study Groups					
Brief description:	Full ESL immersion program group. Can include afternoon a	• •	• •	needs of each		
Minimum CLB level:	Pre-Benchmark Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes (depending on numbers in the group)					
	<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> Pre-Benchmark–8 (Divided to meet student needs and group numbers)					
<b>Registration date:</b>	Contact provider					
Semester dates:	Available all year round. To b	e determined joint	ly by the group and ELC.			
Days and time:	Determined by contract group					
Location:	3000 College Drive South, Le	thbridge, AB, Car	ada, T1K 1L6			
Contact person:	Scott Lehbauer, Chair of the E	Inglish Language	Centre			
Telephone:	(403) 329-7223					
Fax:	(403) 320-1401					
E-mail:	esl@lethbridgecollege.ca	Website:	www.englishtoo.ca			
Student fees:	Private contract fee	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	Varies	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Public					
Funded:	N/A					

## LIT

Institution:	Lethbridge Public Library					
Name of the Program:	Read On Adult Literacy and Learning					
Brief description:	on their reading, writing, spelling, and/o	Students meet with their tutor in a public place, once a week for an hour lesson. Students can work on their reading, writing, spelling, and/or basic math skills. Small classes are also offered, such as, Conversation, Pronunciation, Citizenship, CELPIP, IELTS, Writing, Math, and Computers.				
	Priority is given to Canadian Citizen and tutoring and up to two classes. Other res tutoring, but can register for up to two cl	idents of Alberta (	VISA) are not eligible for One on One			
Minimum CLB level:	1 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes					
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 1–9				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous for One on One; Classes in	take is January 1	, May 1 and August 1 of each year.			
Semester dates:	For classes: January-May, June-Augu	ist, and Septembe	r–December			
Days and time:	Regular Library Hours					
F/T or P/T:	1 hour per week for One on One; class	hours are from 1-	-2 hours in length			
Location:	810 - 5th Ave South, Lethbridge, AB	T1J 4C4				
Contact person:	Lil Radley					
Telephone:	(403) 380-7323					
Fax:	(403) 329-1478					
E-mail:	Lillian.Radley@lethlib.ca	Website:	www.lethlib.ca/adult/readon			
Student fees:	\$30.00	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Public					
Funded:	Alberta Innovation and Advanced Edu	cation				

GEN-F/T						
Institution:	University of Lethbridge, Internatio	University of Lethbridge, International				
Name of the Program:	English for Academic Purposes					
Brief description:	The program focuses on English for ac at the university level.	ademic purposes	and preparation for successful study			
Minimum CLB level:	6	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 8/9			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Prior to first day of semester					
Semester dates:	January 6 – April 21, 2016; May 2 – J	uly 28, 2016				
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 4:00 pm					
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time					
Location:	University of Lethbridge Campus, 440	1 University Driv	e, Lethbridge, AB			
Contact person:	Karen Smith					
Telephone:	(403) 329-2053					
Fax:	(403) 382-7140					
E-mail:	international@uleth.ca	Website:	www.uleth.ca/international			
Student fees:	\$3,736.85 (F/T) plus fees	SF designated:	Contact provider			
Number of seats:	Varies	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Public					
Funded:	N/A					

**Medicine Hat** 

GEN-F/T EWP				
Institution:	Academy of Learning Medicine Hat			
Name of the Program:	English Success			
Brief description:	This is an on-line ESL course that allows you to study on your own schedule starting from early beginner to advanced level. You can study all four skills of reading, writing, speaking and listening with a choice of General English, English for Specific Purposes or IELTS exam preparation.			
Minimum CLB level:		Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No	
		CLB level of the	e <b>program or of each class:</b> Beginner to Advanced	
<b>Registration date:</b>	on going		-	
Semester dates:	no semesters			
Days and time:	flexible schedule			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time or Part Time			
Location:	At campus, #115, 3030 - 13 Ave SE, Me	edicine Hat, AB	Γ1B 1E3 or on-line at your home	
Contact person:	Amelia Meyer			
Telephone:	(403) 526-5833			
Fax:	(403) 526-4376			
E-mail:	ameliam@academyoflearning.ab.ca	Website:	www.academyoflearning.ab.ca	
Student fees:	\$375 for 90 days access	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	Unlimited	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:	No			

#### GEN-F/T

GEN-F/I					
Institution:	Medicine Hat College				
Name of the Program:	English as a Second Language for Canadians				
Brief description:	Medicine Hat College offers a progressive, communication based English as a Second Language program for immigrant Canadians. It is intended to build on their previous basic English language instruction and to prepare them for further studies or for better understanding and communication in the workplace.				
Minimum C.LB level:	3	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: Yes		
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 3, 4, 5		
<b>Registration date:</b>	Program intakes at the commencement of	of each semester			
Semester dates:	Winter 2016: January–April (16 weeks)				
	Spring 2016: May–June (8 weeks)				
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 3:00 pm (I				
	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 11:00 am	(Part Time) 10 hour	rs a week		
F/T or P/T:	Full & Part Time				
Location:	299 College Drive SE, Medicine Hat, A	B T1A 3Y6			
Contact person:	Shalla Shaharyar				
Telephone:	(403) 504-3622	Fax:	(403) 504-3680		
E-mail:	<u>sshaharyar@mhc.ab.ca</u>	Website:	www.mhc.ab.ca		
Student fees:	Full Time: \$2,123.20	SF designated:	Yes		
	Part Time: \$ 765.60	Childcare:	Yes		
Number of seats:	Open				
Type of organization:	Public				
Funded:	ESLC program funded by Alberta Huma	an Services			

LINC				
Institution:	Saamis Immigration Services Associ	ation		
Name of the Program:	LINC			
Brief description:	Full Time LINC (Language Instruction Part Time LINC (Evening)	n for Newcomers	to Canada)	
Minimum CLB level:	Pre-Benchmark	-	<b>a for different CLB levels:</b> Yes <b>b program or of each class:</b> Class 1: CLB Pre-Benchmark to 1 Class 2: CLB 1–2 Class 3: CLB 2–3 Class 4: CLB 3–4	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous Intake			
Semester dates:	N/A			
Days and time:	Full Time: Monday – Friday 9:00 am – 3:00 pm Part Time: Tuesday & Thursday 6:30 pm – 9:30 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Full Time and Part Time			
Location:	659 - 3 <sup>rd</sup> Street SE, Medicine Hat, AB	T1A 0H4		
Contact person:	Anya Shagin/ Antonio Samayoa			
Telephone:	(403) 504-1188 ext 108 / 110			
Fax:	(403) 504-1211			
E-mail:	anya@saamisimmigration.ca antonio@saamisimmigration.ca	Website:	www.saamisimmigration.ca	
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	Yes	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship	o Canada		

### GEN-P/T

Institution:	Saamis Immigration Services Associ	ation				
Name of the Program:						
Brief description:	Adult Evening ESL (English as a Second Language)					
Minimum CLB level:	N/A	Separate classes	for different CLB levels: No			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: N/A			
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous Intake					
Semester dates:	TBA					
Days and time:	Two evenings a week: $7:00 \text{ pm} - 9:00$	) pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	659 - 3 <sup>rd</sup> Street SE, Medicine Hat, AB	T1A 0H4				
Contact person:	Marijana Agicic					
Telephone:	(403) 504-1188 ext 104					
Fax:	(403) 504-1211					
E-mail:	marijana@saamisimmigration.ca	Website:	www.saamisimmigration.ca			
Student fees:	N/A	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	Open	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	Alberta Advanced Education and Tech	nology				

**Parkland County** 

ABE						
Institution:	Parkland Adult Literacy					
Name of the Program:	Parkland Adult Literacy					
Brief description:	for adults. Students meet weekly w	This is a one-on-one tutoring program to improve literacy, English language, and math skills for adults. Students meet weekly with trained volunteer tutors. Small learning groups are also available for strengthening writing skills.				
Minimum CLB level:	No minimum	No minimum Separate classes for different CLB levels: N/A				
		CLB level of the program or of each class: All levels				
<b>Registration date:</b>	On-going					
Semester dates:	On-going					
Days and time:	Flexible					
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	Tri-CALA Office, Norquest Camp	us, 3201 - 43 Ave	enue, Stony Plain, AB T7Z 1L1			
Contact person:	Community Literacy Liaison					
Telephone:	(780) 963-7406					
E-mail:	CDavid@tricala.ca	Website:	http://www.tricala.ca			
Student fees:	None	SF designated:	No			
Number of seats:	N/A	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Non-Profit					
Funded:	Alberta Innovation and Advanced I	Education				

### GEN P/T

Institution:	Parkland Adult Literacy						
Name of the Program:	-						
Brief description:	This is a fun and interactive class for improve confidence and skills in ev	U	1 6	lish to			
Minimum CLB level:	1	1 Separate classes for different CLB levels: N/A					
		CLB level of the p	program or of each class:	All levels			
<b>Registration date:</b>	N/A						
Semester dates:	Sessions start in January, March, Se	eptember					
Days and time:	Monday and Wednesday: 7:00 pm Afternoon classes available	-9:00 pm					
F/T or P/T:	Part Time						
Location:	Contact provider						
Contact person:	Community Literacy Liaison						
Telephone:	(780) 963-7406						
E-mail:	CDavid@tricala.ca	Website:	http://www.tricala.ca				
Student fees:	Contact provider	SF designated:	No				
Number of seats:	12	Childcare:	No				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit						
Funded:	Alberta Innovation and Advanced H	Education					

**Red Deer** 

CUST						
Institution:	Academy of Learning					
Name of the Program:	English Success	English Success				
Brief description:	Online ESL course with 3 paths to choose from. General ESL from Low Basic, to High Advanced, Industry Specific Terminology (Hospitality, Bar Service, English for Business, English for Nursing, English for Healthcare), and Academic IELTS preparation (approved by University of Cambridge). Completed on campus or at home. Students allowed 90 days of program use and can advance as far as they are able to in that time.					
Minimum CLB level:	2	2 Separate classes for different CLB levels: No				
		<b>CLB level of the program or of each class:</b> 2–8				
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous					
Semester dates:	Continuous					
Days and time:	Contact Provider					
F/T or P/T:	Part Time					
Location:	Red Deer Campus, 2965 Bremner Avenue	ue, Red Deer, AB	T4R 1S2			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Virginia Walton					
Telephone:	(403) 347-6676					
Fax:	(403) 347-9097					
E-mail:	virginiaw@academyoflearning.ab.ca	Website:	www.academyoflearning.a	<u>ab.ca</u>		
Student fees:	\$375 for 90 days	SF designated:				
Number of seats:	Variable	Childcare:	No			
Type of organization:	Private					
Funded:	N/A					

GEN-P/T	
GEN-P/1	

GEN-F/I					
Institution:	Central Alberta Refugee Effort (C.A.R.E.)				
Name of the Program:	Evening ESL (English as a Second Language)				
Brief description:	Non-credit, part-time, evening classes for general English skills.				
Minimum CLB level:	1 Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes				
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: 1–5		
<b>Registration date:</b>	March 23, 2016; August 15, 2016				
Semester dates:	April–June 2016; September–November	2016; January–M	Iarch 2017; April–June 2017		
Days and time:	Monday & Wednesday 6:30 – 9:00 pm, Tuesday & Thursday 6:30 – 9:00 pm				
F/T or P/T:	Part Time				
Location:	#202, 5000 Gaetz Avenue, Red Deer, AB T4N 6C2				
Contact person:	Anna Morgan-Wold				
Telephone:	(403) 346-8818				
Fax:	(403) 347-5220	(403) 347-5220			
E-mail:	esl@care2centre.ca	esl@care2centre.ca Website: <u>http://immigrant-centre.ca/</u>			
Student fees:	\$120/ten-week (60-hour) session SF designated: No				
Number of seats:	90 Childcare: No				
Type of organization:	Non-Profit Settlement Agency				
Funded:	Lifelong Learning Council of Red Deer				

LINC				
Institution:	Central Alberta Refugee Effort (C.A.R.E.)			
Name of the Program:	Language Instruction for Newcomers to Canada			
Brief description:	Language training for LINC Lite	Language training for LINC Literacy through LINC Level 5; For Permanent Residents.		
Minimum CLB level:	N/A Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			
		CLB level of the progr	cam or of each class: Literacy to CLB 5	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous Intake			
Semester dates:	February 8 2016 – June 24, 2016; September 6, 2016 – January 27, 2017			
Days and time:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 11:	Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 11:30 am and 12:30 pm – 3:00 pm		
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	#202, 5000 Gaetz Avenue, Red Deer, AB T4N 6C2			
Contact person:	Anna Morgan-Wold	Anna Morgan-Wold		
Telephone:	(403) 346-8818			
Fax:	(403) 347-5220			
E-mail:	esl@care2centre.ca	Website:	http://immigrant-centre.ca/	
Student fees:	Free to Permanent Residents	SF designated:		
Number of seats:	156	Childcare:	Yes. Space is limited. Expect wait time.	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit Settlement Agency			
Funded:	Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada			

#### GEN-P/T

GEN-P/T				
Institution:	ESL Red Deer			
Name of the Program:	English for Permanent Residency			
Brief description:	Beginner, Intermediate, Advanced and Academic English for adults preparing for CELPIP and IELTS Language Tests. Both one-one-one and small group lessons are available.			
Minimum CLB level:	No minimum Separate classes for different CLB levels: Yes			Yes
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class:	All levels
<b>Registration date:</b>	On-going			
Semester dates:	On-going			
Days and time:	Flexible			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Suite 204, 4711 - 51 Avenue, Red Deer, AB T4N 6H8			
<b>Contact person:</b>	Angela Hobbs			
Telephone:	(403) 350-8709			
Fax:	(403) 219-2222			
E-mail:	angela@eslreddeer.com	Website:	www.eslreddeer.com	
Student fees:	Yes – please contact	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	1–5	Childcare:	No	
Type of organization:	Private			
Funded:	N/A			

LIT				
Institution:	Red Deer Public Library			
Name of the Program:	Adult Literacy Program			
Brief description:	The program provides one-to-one tutoring to adults who have difficulties with reading, writing, numeracy, and low conversational English.			
Minimum CLB level:	N/A Separate classes for different CLB levels: No			
		CLB level of the	e program or of each class: N/A	
<b>Registration date:</b>	Continuous			
Semester dates:	Continuous			
Days and time:	Monday – Thursday: 9:00 am – 8:30 pm; Friday: 9:00 am – 12:00 pm			
F/T or P/T:	Part Time			
Location:	Dawe Branch, 56 Holt Street, Red	Dawe Branch, 56 Holt Street, Red Deer, AB T4N 6A6		
Contact person:	Lois Prostebby			
Telephone:	(403) 346-2533			
Fax:	(403) 343-2120			
E-mail:	lprostebby@rdpl.org	Website:	www.rdpl.org/adult-literacy	
Student fees:	\$25/ year	SF designated:	No	
Number of seats:	About 100 tutor/ student pairs	Childcare:	Possible child-minding	
Type of organization:	Non-Profit			
Funded:	Alberta Innovation and Advanced I	Education/ Red De	eer Public Library Board	

# Information Form for Changes or Additions

Directory of ESL Programs and Services in Selected Urban Centres in Alberta

Attention:	Language Assessment, Referral and Counselling Centre		
	LARCC		
	Catholic Social Services		
Fax:	(780) 425-6627	E-mail: <u>Stella.Ingente@cssalberta.ca</u>	

Please indicate which category the program should be included in:

Adult Basic Education			General E	SL-F/T
Academic Upgrading			General E	SL-P/T
Computer Classes			LINC	
Drop-In Classes			Literacy	
Employment Classes			Occupatio	n - Specific Skills
English in the Workplace			SPEC	
$\Box$ CONV $\Box$ CUST	$\Box$ GRA	□ PRON	$\Box$ R/W	$\Box$ TEST

Each Program may be listed in a maximum of two categories.

### **PROGRAM DETAILS**

Institution:	
Name of the Program:	
Brief description:	
Minimum CLB level:	
	Separate classes for different CLB levels:  Yes No
	CLB level of the program or of each class:
Registration date (MM/DD/YY):	
Semester dates:	
Days and time:	
F/T or P/T:	
Location:	
Contact person:	
Telephone:	
Fax:	
E-mail:	Website:
Student fees:	SF designated:
Number of seats:	Childcare:
Type of organization:	
Funded:	